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REVIEW OF LEAA NARCOTICS FUNDING 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 8, 1977 

U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
SELECT COMMITTEE ON NARCOTICS ABUSE AND CONTROL, 

Washington, D.C. 
The Select Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 10 a.m., in room 

2167, Rayburn House Office Building, Washington, D.C., Hon. Peter 
W. Rodino, Jr. (acting chairman) presiding. 

Present: Representatives Lester L. Wolff (chairman), Peter W. 
Rodino, Jr., James R. Mann, Billy Lee Evans, Louis Frey, Jr., Robin 
L. Beard, and Tennyson Guyer. 

Staff present: Joseph L. Nellis, chief counsel; William G. Law­
rence, chief of staff; David Pickens, project officer; Doreen Thomp­
son, staff counsel; Howard Wallach, staff counsel; and Charles 
Anderson, staff counsel. 

Mr. RODINO. The committee ,vill come to order. 
Today's hearing has been called by the Select Committee for the 

purpose of reviewing the nature and scope of LEAA's funding 
assistance to State and local governments in the area of narcotics 
abuse control. 

Because of' my belief that LEAA should become more actively 
involved in the Federal effort to combat the problem of drug abuse, 
I sponsored various drug-related amendments during the Judiciary 
Committee's consideration of the LEAA reauthorization bill last 
year. 

The purpose of these amendments was to insure that LEAA 
placed sufficient emphasis on the problem of drug abuse and that 
State planning agencies in developing their criminal justice plans 
would work closely with the drug treatment and social service 
agencies in their States. One of the amendments was designed to 
require LEAA to conduct drug related research particularly with 
regard to the relationship between drug abuse and crime. 

I am hopeful that in the course of today's hearing we will discuss 
the naure of LEAA's effort to implement these amendments as well 
as the other provisions contained in the Crime Control Act of 1976 
that relate to expenditures for narcotics control. In addition, I am 
hopeful that these hearings will enable us to discuss various policy 
issues such as: 

What role does LEAA play in the current Federal strategy on 
drug abuse? 

(1) 
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Should LEANs role in controlling drug abuse be broadened? 
Should LEAA and its research arm, the National Institute on 

Law Enforcement and Criminal Justice, engage in behavioral and 
drug treatment research? 

Is there sufficient coordination between LEAA and NIDA with 
regard to the criminal justice system's handling of drug dependent 
offenders? 

What is the current level of LEAA's narcotics related assistance 
for both block and discretionary grants? 

Is the spending level adequate and if not, is it because State 
planning agencies have deemphasized drug enforcement and treat­
ment programs in the development of their State plans? 

These are just some of the issues that the Select Committee 
intends to pursue, and I am hopeful that as a result of these 
hearings we on this committee, as well as the Judiciary Committee, 
which has primary jurisdiction in this area, will be able to deter­
mine to what extent LEAA expenditures have augmented the 
overall Federal drug abuse effort. 

We are, of course, especially grateful to the Deputy Attorney 
General, to the Administrator of LEAA and to Dr. Bufe for their 
appearance here today, and I am certain that your testimony will.· 
provide this committee and the Judiciary Committee with a valu-
able record on the issues that I have mentioned. 

Before we hear from the Deputy Attorney General, I would ask 
the chairman of the Select Committee on Narcotics and Drug Abuse 
whether he has an opening statement to make? 

Mr. WOLFF. No, Mr. Chairman, I do not. I would just like to thank 
you for your cooperation in this matter. 

I do want to say that, as you have indicated, the primary 
jurisdiction for this matter rests in the Judiciary Committee's 
Subcommittee on Crime, chaired by John Conyers, and that we are 
grateful for the cooperation that we have been extended by the 
Judiciary Committee in these hearings. Thank you very much. 

Mr. RODINO. Thank you. 
Now, the Deputy Attorney General of the Department of Justice, 

Mr. Peter F. Flaherty, who is accompanied by Mr. James M. H. 
Gregg, Acting Administrator of LEAA. 

You may proceed as you wish, and I understand you have a 
prepared statement which you may read, or proceed as you wish. 

TESTIMONY OF PETER F. FLAHERTY, DEPUTY ATTORNEY GEN­
ERAL, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE, ACCOMPANIED BY JAMES 
M. H. GREGG, ACTING ADMINISTRATOR, LAW ENFORCEMENT 
ASSISTANCE ADMINISTRATION; AND J. ROBERT GRIMES, DIREC­
TOR, REGIONAL OPERATIONS, LEAA 

Mr. FLAHERTY. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, I 
am pleased to be here this morning to discuss with the Select 
Committee the programs supported by the Law Enforcement Assist­
l:1.nce Administration. 

I am accompanied, as you mentioned, by Mr. James Gregg, the 
Acting Administrator of LEAA, and also on Mr. Gregg's left is Mr .• 
Robert Grimes. He is the Assistant Administrator in charge of the 
regional offices. 
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In my brief statement, I will provide a general overview of LEAA 
activities relating to the prevention, control, and treatment of 
narcotics abuse. 

Mr. Gregg will be submitting a more detailed statement later, will 
submit it on the record, and will speak to you about the highlights 
of that statement. Mr. Gregg will also comment on some of the 
previous difficulties experienced by LEAA obtaining adequate infor­
mation regarding projects funded at the State and local level 
through the block grant system. Finally, the statement will address 
steps being taken as a result of the enactment of the Crime Control 
Act of 1976 to improve LEAA's ability to obtain reliable informa­
tion concerning programs it has funded for prevention, control and 
treatment of narcotics abuse. 

Drug abuse and narcotic addiction continue to be national prob­
lems and national tragedies. Drug-related deaths in the United 
States are estimated to exceed 1,000 annually. The number of 
heroin addicts in the country has been estimated to be approxi­
mately one-half million. These figures represent a sad waste of 
human lives and potential. In addition to the toll it takes on 
individual drug abusers and their families, drug abuse poses a 
serious threat to society by virtue of crimes committed by drug­
dependent offenders. Recent studies suggest that ther.e is a nexus 
between drug abuse and the commission of street crimes. To fmanlCe 
their habits, certain drug users may turn to drug trafficking or to 
burglary, robbery, prostitution, or shoplifting. 

There is no simple, easy solution to the problem of drug abuse. 
Drug abuse is both a medical and a criminal justice problem. 
Accordingly, both treatment and law enforcement programs aria 
necessary to combat the problem. The Federal Government recog­
nizes that treatment and law enforcement programs are necessary 
components of a comprehensive strategy to combat dru.g abuse. 
Federal strategies include specific programs designed to inhibit the 
supply of dangerous drugs, to curtail the trafficking of su.ch drugs, 
to treat drug users and to educate citizens concerning drug abuse. 

LEAA is one of a number of Federal agencies that share responsi­
bility for the prevention, control, and treatment of drug abuse. The 
nature of the LEAA program has, in part, defmed the agency's role 
in drug abuse programs. Recognizing that crime is essentially a 
local problem that must be dealt with by State and local govern­
ments if it is to be controlled effectively, the bulk of LEAA funds is 
awarded to the States in block grants according to relative popula­
tion. Out of the total LEAA budget I might say that 85 percent of 
the total budget goes to the States directly in the form of block 
grants. 

Funds are allocated to each participating jurisdiction upon ap­
proval by LEAA of a comprehensive statewide plan in which needs 
and priorities in all areas of law enforcement, criminal justice, and 
juvenile delinquency prevention and control are identified. These 
funds are subsequently distributed to the various units of State and 
local government and nonprofit agencies throu~h State planning 
agencies which administer the program . 

The States have used block grant funds to support drug programs 
in virtually every major category: enforcement, education, preven-
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tion, community treatment, institutional treatment, training, re­
search, and planning and coordination. However, State efforts have 
been concentrated in the areas of enforcement and community 
treatment programs. 

A relatively small portion of LEAA's appropriation is retained by 
the agency. Fifteen percent of the total budget is retained by the 
central LEAA agency for discretionary grants. These discretionary 
funds are used for grants to support innovative and experimental 
projects and programs of national scope. The National Institute of 
Law Enforcement and Criminal Justice within LEAA sponsors 
research, evaluation, demonstration programs, and information 
dissemination. 

Because LEAA's limited resources cannot possibly satisfy the 
needs of the many jurisdictions with drug abu8e and enforcement 
difficulties, these discretionary funds have been focused on a 
limited number of efforts which have demonstrated particular suc-
cess or promise. LEAA is also guided in its activities by the recent 
"Federal Strategy for Drug Abuse and Drug Traffic Prevention" 
issued by the Strategy Council on Drug Abuse. LEAA resources 
have been devoted primarily to the following programs: Treatment 
alternatives to street crime program (TASC), support of Drug En- • 
forcement Administration projects, support of metropolitan enforce-
ment groups, the New York narcotics court program, development 
of a program to provide drug and alcohol treatment services to 
offenders in prison or on a supervised release program, technical 
assistance, and research and evaluation. 

Mr. Gregg will be submitting a detailed statement to the commit­
tee which discusses these programs in some detail. I would also ask 
if he may summarily recite to you highlight'3 of his submitted 
statement and then, of course, we will both be here to answer any 
questions that the committee may have. 

Mr. RODINO. Thank you very much. 
[Mr. Flaherty's prepared statement follows:] 

PREPARED STATEMENT OF PETER F. FLAHERTY, DEPUTY ATI'ORNEY GENERAL, U.S. 
DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Mr. Chairman, I am pleased to appear today on behalf of the Department of 
Justice before the House Select Committee on Narcotics Abuse and Control to 
discuss programs supported by the Law Enforcement Assistance Administration. I 
am accompanied by Mr. James Gregg, Acting Administrator of LEAA anel Mr. 
Robert Grimes, who is Assistant Administrator in charge of LEAA's Office of 
Regional Operations and a former Regional Administrator of the LEAA Dallas 
Regional Office. 

In my statement, I will provide a general overview of LEAA activities relating to 
the prevention, control and treatment of narcotic abuse. Mr. Gregg will be submit­
ting to the Committee a statement which provides greater detail concerning those 
activities. Mr. Gregg will also comment upon previous difficulties experienced by 
LEAA in obtaining adequate information regarding projects funded at the State and 
local level through LEAA block grants. Finally, Mr. Gregg's statement will address 
steps being taken as a result of enactment of the Crime Control Act of 1976 to 
improve LEAA's ability to obtain reliDble information concerning programs it has 
funded for prevention, control and treatment of narcotic abuse. 

Drug abuse and narcotic addiction. continue to be national problems and national 
tragedies. Drug-related deaths in the United States are estimated to exceed 1,000 
annually. The number of heroin addicts in the country has been estimated to be 
more than a quarter of a million persons. These figures represent a sad waste of • 
human lives and potential. In addition to the toll it takes on individual drug abusers 
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find their families, drug abuse poses a serious threat to society by virtue of crimes 
committed by drug-dependent offenders. Recent studie'l suggest that there is a nexus 
between drug abuse and the commission of street crlIDes: To fmance their habits, 
certain drug users may turn to drug trafficking or to burglary, robbery, prostitution 
and shoplifting. 

There is no simple, easy solution to the problem of drug abuse. Drug abuse is both 
a medical and a criminal justice problem. Accordingly, both treatment and law 
enforcement programs are necessary to combat the problem. The Federal Govern­
ment recognizes that treatment and law enforcement programs are necessary compo­
nents of a comprehensive strategy to combat drug abuse. Federal strategies include 
specific programs designed to inhibit the supply of dengerous drugs, to curtail the 
trafficking of such drugs, to treat drug users and to educate citizens concerning drug 
abuse. 

LEAA is one of a number of Federal agencies that share responsibility for the 
prevention, control and treatment of drug abuse. The nature of the LEAA program 
has, in part, defmed the Agency's role in drug abuse programs. Recognizing that 
crime is essentially a local problem that must be dealt with by State and local 
governments if it is to be controlled effectIvely, the bulk of LEAA funds is awarded 
to the States in block grants according to relative popUlation. Funds are allocated to 
each participating jurisdiction upon approval by LEAA of a comprehensive statewide 
plan in which needs and priorities in all areas of law enforcement, criminal justice, 
and juvenile delinquency prevention and control are identified. These funds are 
subsequently distributed to the various units of State and local government and 
nonprofit agencies through State planning agencies which administer the program. 

The States have used block grant funds to support ill \lg programs in virtually 
every major category: enforcement, education, prevention, community treatment, 
institutional treatment, training, research, and planning and coordination. However, 
State efforts have been concentrated in the areas of enforcement and community 
treatment programs. 

A relatively small portion of LEAA's appropriation is retained by the Agency. 
Discretionary funds are used for grants to support innovative and experimental 
projects and programs of national scope. The National Institute of Law Enforcement 
and Criminal Justice within LEAA sponsors research, evaluation, demonstration 
programs and information dissemination. 

Because LEAA's limited resources cannot possibly satisfy the needs of the many 
jurisdictions with drug abuse and enforcement difficulties, these discretionary funds 
have been focused on a limited number of efforts which have demonstrated Rarticu­
lar success or promise. LEAA is also guided in its activities by the recent / Federal 
Strategy for Drug Abuse and Drug Traffic Prevention" issued by the Strategy 
Council on Drug Abuse. LEAA resources h"v,; been devoted primarily to the 
following programs: Treatment Alternatives to Street Crime Program (TASC), sup­
port of Drug Enforcement Administration prL~ects, support of Metropolitan Enforce­
ment Groups, the New York Narcotics Court Program, development of a program to 
provide drug and alcohol treatment services to offenders in prison or on a supervised 
release program, technical assistance, and research and evaluation. 

Mr. Gregg will be submitting a statement to the Committee which discusses these 
programs in some detail. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. We would now be pleased to rllspond to any questions 
the Committee might have. 

Mr. RODINO. Mr. Gregg, you may proceed. 

TESTIMONY OF JAMES M. H. GREGG 

Mr. GREGG. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I will be very brief. 
As my full statement makes clear, LEAA has funded a broad 

range of narcotics and drug programs. These include research and 
evaluation, treatment and rehabilitation, education and prevention, 
and law enforcement. These activities have been carried out with 
both LEAA discretionary and block grant funds. 

The programs that we funded have proved quite useful. One 
measure of the success of these programs is the willingness of State 
and local governments to assume the cost of them over time. 

92-340 0 - 77 -- 2 
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The qhairman is quite familiar with the TASC program-treat­
ment alternatives to street crime. This is a program that LEU has 
developed and supported in 44 cities. Thirteen Jurisdictions through­
out the country have totally assumed the cost of funding projects 
whose LEAA funding has ended. 

Mr. Chairman, while my statement identifies a number of impor­
tant and useful LEAA activities in the narcotics and drug area, it 
would be remiss 011 my part to suggest that LEAA or any other 
agency can speak with great confidence about the succ.:ess of drug 
control programs. As this committee is aware, this is a complicated 
and difficult area from both the treatment perspective and the law 
enforcement perspective. We are dealing with complicated problems 
of human behavior and social policy. We are also dealing with many 
untested assumptions about what is and is not effective in control­
ling drug abuse. Therefore, Mr. Chairman, I believe that our efforts 
in evaluation and research regarding these issues and assumptions 
are most important. 

Finally, the narcotics and drugs area is one in which coordination 
remains an essential issue and problem. This coordination is re­
quired at every level of government .. It is required in planning. It is 
essential in implementation of programs by operational agencies. • 
LEAA has tried to build coordination into its program design and . 
has insisted on evidence of coordination in grant applications. 
Effective coordinatiort is a criterion that LEAA uses in monitoring 
and evaluating drug programs. Coordination is a difficult, time­
consuming and frustrating business, but it is essential to the devel­
opment of more effective programs. 

One last point, Mr. Chairman, concerning information. In 
reauthorization legislation for LEAA last fall, Congress provided 
the agency the legal authority that we had long needed to collect 
required information about programs. We are now in the process of 
utilizing that authority to collect the data needed to effectively 
assess and evaluate our programs. We are also in the process of 
doing a complete analysis of our information and data requirements 
and the various mechanisms needed to collect this data. We expect 
substantial improvement in this area. 

As the Deputy Attorney General indicated, Mr. Robert Grimes, 
Assistant Administrator in charge of LEANs Office of Regional 
Operations, is with me. We will be pleased to respond to any 
questions that the committee may have. 

Mr. RODINO. Thank you very much. 
Without objection, the statement of Mr. Gregg wiH be inserted in 

the record in its entirety. 
[Mr. Gregg's prepared statement follows:] 

• 
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF JAMES M. H. GREGG, ACTING 
ADMINISTRATOR, LAW ENFORCEMENT AsSISTANCE ADMINISTRATION 

Mr. Chairman, this statement is intended to provide for the record on overview of 

activities by the Law Enforcement Assistance Administration relating to the pre-

vention, control, and treatment of narcotic abuse, comment on previous difficulties 

experienced by LEAA in obtaining adequate information regarding projects funded 

at the state and local level, and address steps being taken as a result of enactment 

of the Crime Control Act of 1976 to correct past deficiencies • 



8 

Treatment Alternatives to Street Crime 

Drug abuse and narcotic addiction are among the factors that contribute to 

street crime. Urban jails are filled with drug abusers and addicts; a study of 

a group of approximately 1,000 people arrested in Dad€! County, Florida, revealed 

that 57.8 percent of these individuals admitted regular drug use, excluding 

alcohol. Addicts are arrested and rearrested. Of a group of 3,600 addict 

offenders studied in New York City, 98 percent had pdo; arrest records, and 

35 percent had been arrested five or more times. 

It appears, therefore, that c relatively small addict population may be responsible 

for a disproportionately large percentage of stred crime. Treating these in­

dividuals should help them breuk the c~/de of addiction, crime, and arrest. 

TN.C Was developed to identify addicts entering the criminal justice system 

and to channel those eligible for release into treatment programs. T ASC links the 

criminal justice system to the health care delivery service system. It uses the 

levercige of the criminal justice system to move the addict into treatment and to 

motivate him or her to s~ay there. The T ASC tracking component keeps the 

court informed of any client violations of TASC success/failure criteria. 

The program was designed to meet three basic goals: 

(I) To identify and refer individuals to appropriate treatment 
programs prior to trial or subsequent to conviction. 

(2) To decrease the problems caused in detention facilities by 
arrested addicts who manifest signs of withdrawal. 

(3) To assist drug dependent persons who are accused of crime 
to become self-sufficient and law abiding persons. 

The following are the basic services presently performed by T ASC projects: 

I. Overcrowding in local jails has been eased by providing supervised pre­
trial release servke for mony offenders who would otherwise be detained. 

2. T ASC presents prosecutors the option of pre-trial diversion (for first 
or second-term offenders), thus soving the time and cost of a jury trial. 

3.. The prlmary beneficiaries of T ASC services are judges who (a) now 
have T ASC treatment input and a pre-trial "track record" that can 
be included in pre-sentence investigations and (b) may use T ASC 

• 

• 
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supervised treatment (as a candition of probation) as an alternative to 
incarcerations. At least one study has also indicated that the "failure 
to appear" in court rate of TASC clients is less than half ?f addicts with 
no pre-trial supervision. 

4. Probation and parole officers, many of whom operate with enormous 
caseloads, use TASC to place their clients in the most appropriate 
treatment facility and closely monitor their treatment progress (which 
incl'Jdes mandatory weekly urinalysis). 

The TASC Program has received over $19 million from LEAA. Projects have 

been supported in 44 cities in 32 state$ and the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico. 

Over 29,000 offenders have entered TASC projects across the country and 

only 12 percent have been rearrested on a new charge while in the program. 

These figures are given adued significance by the fact that 78 percent of TASC 

clients ore felons, 68 percent are heroin abusers, 43 percent have been arrested 

at least five times, and about half of all clients have never received drug treatment 

prior to TASC involvement. 

A further indication of the program's successful efforts is that state and/or 

local governments have picked up the costs of 13 of the 15 TASC projects that 

have completed their two years of LEAA funding. In fiscal year 1977, LEAA 

plans to expand the TASC program to II additional cities that have already 

submitted grant applications requesting $2.5 million. 

I am pleased to note, Mr. Chairman, that this Committee commented favorably 

on the TASC program in its February 1977 Interim Report, where the following 

statement was made: 

"As so often highlighted by Chairman Rodino, the 
Federal agencies with responsibility for drug abuse 
prevention and law enforcement must now give pre­
cedence to the process of diverting qualified addict 
offenders from the criminal justice system to community 
based treatment, as provided in the Treatment Alternative 
to Street Crime (TASC) program." 
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Cooperation with the Drug Enforcement Administration 

As you know, Mr. Chairman, the Federal agency principally responsible for 

drug law enforcement is the Drug Enforcement Administration within the 

Department of Justice. Created in July 1973, DEA combines functions formerly 

p~rformed by elements of the Departments of Justice and Treasury. LEAA 

has been quite active in working with DEA in order to coordinate drug abuse 

law enforcement programs and to support certain programs. 

In April 1974, the Administrators of LEA A and DEA signed a memorandum of 

agreement that established a mechanism for developing a comprehensive strategy 

for the joint efforts. A Joint Planning and Policy Review Group, composed of 

three officials from each Agency, meets at the call of either LEAA or DEA. DEA 

has provided LEA A with a senior agent for each of its ten region,!1 offices. 

These drug enforcement specialists provide extensive technical assistance to 

narcotics units in each region and participate in LEAA reviews of state drug 

law enforcement planning. 

LEAA has supported the DEA Task Force Program for several years. The 

Program has operated in more than 50 cities, with LEAA funding of over $36 

million provided. The Program is designed to combine federal, state, and local 

enforcement resources to combat local and regional narcotics networks. 

Diversion of drugs from legitimate outlets such as pharmacies and hospitals 

to the illicit drug market contributes significantly to the drug obuse problem. 

To counteract this, LEAA, in cooperation with DEA, has funded units in 12 

states. Each unit is composed of representatives from state enforcement and 

professional regulatory agencies and a DEA special agent. 

• 

• 
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In fiscal year 1977, LEAA, in cooperation with DEA and other units of the 

Deportment, will target approximately $1 million to assist sev'erol jurisdictions 

along the U.S. borders to assume investigative and prosecution activities against 

low and mid-level traffickers previously handled by federal agencies. This 

multi-jurisdictional approach will be utilized on a large scale as part of a four-

state effort in the Southwest to combat drugs and organized crime. Arizona, 

Colorado, New Mexico, and Utah are joining in this effort which is built upon 

a previously successful project involving four counties. In a.ddition, California, 

Nevada, Washington, and Oregon are receiving support for a multi-state effort 

to interdict air and marine trafficking of drugs. 

Metropolitan Enforcement Groups 

Metropolitan Enforcement Groups (MEGs) are multijurisdictional narcotics 

units established by police agencies within a metropolitan area. Unlike 

individual agencies, a MEG can cross jurisdictional Iil'les. Such efforts also 

serve to reduce duplication of enforcement efforts relatil~g to narcotics 

" 

t ~ ',tt 

control. 

The Narcotics Court Program 

LEANs New York Regional Office has provided support for 12 narcotic courts 

in New York City. Because the courts only hear narcotic cases, speedy and 

specialized prosecution is permitted. Hopefully, a demonstrable ability of the 

law to deal swiftly and aptly with offenses will result in a reduction of the 

distribution of narcotics . 
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Treatment for Offenders 

LEAA is presently finalizing the design of the Treatment and Rehabilitation for 

Adqicted Perspns (TRAP) Program. The TRAP model, which will be tested 

in fiscal year 1978, is designed for implementation in minimum or medium security 

prisons for drug and aleohol abusing offenders who are within nine months of 

their parole date. These offenders will receive nine months of institutional 

treatment followed by nine months of closely supervised community-based 

treatment while on parole. 

The model is based on a National Institute of Law Enforcement and Criminal 

Justice Prescriptive Package entitled "Drug Programs in Correctional 

Institutions," now being printed. The Program will be tested in at least two 

prison systems in fiscal year 1978. If the results look good, it will be expanded. 

The Program is of particular interest in that it will hopefully provide a model 

that states can use to facilitate their meeting the special requirements of 

the Crime Control Act relating to improvements in state correctional facilities 

af)d programs. 

• 

• 
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Technical Assistance 

LEAA will,. in the future, be giving particular emphasis to technical assistance 

in order to maximize the utilization of existing resources. I have alrady mentioned 

the activities of the DEA agents in LEAA's ten regional offices. In fiscal year 1977, 

LEAA will support ten regional seminars designed to solidify the needed cooperation 

among governmental units. 

The Administrators of LEAA and DEA plan to sponsor a series of briefing papers 

directed toward key executive and legislative officials at the state and local level 

designed to set forth the major facts on drug abuse, strategies for enforcement, avail­

able federal support for training and operational activities. Of particular impor-tance 

will be recommendations for action to be taken to increase the enforcement of drug 

trafficking laws. 

Research and Evaluation 

The 1976 amendments to LEAA's enabling legislation assigned to the National Institute 

of Law Enforcement and Criminal Justir.e explicit responsibilities in the area of drug 

abuse research, as follows: 

The Institue shall, in conjunction with the National 
Institute on Drug Abuse, made studies and undertake 
programs of research to determine the relationship 
between drug abuse and crime and to evaluate the success 
of the various types of drug treatment programs in 
reducing crime and shall report its findings to the President, 
the Congress, and the State planning agencies and, upan 
request, to units of general local governmer:'t. 

Through an interagency agreement with the National Institute on Drug Abuse (NIDA), 

the Institute is now participating in a large cohort analysis of treatment effectiveness, 

including client criminality, for drug users while in treatment and following treatment. 

The Institut..i's Office of Evaluation has funded an evaluation of the TASC Program • 

92-340 0 - 77 -- 3 
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The Institute has also developed plans to begin research during fiscal year 1977 on 

the relationships between drug use and crime. A grantee to carry out these plans 

will be selected through a competitive procedure. 

Prior research on drug-crime relationships has been reviewed and summarized through 

the recently completed work of the NIDA Panel on Drug Use and Criminal Behavior. 

~e Panel prepared a state-of-the-art summary review entitled Drug Use and Crime 

which appeared in September 1976. Using the Panel's work as a basis, the Institute 

will develop a more detailed research agenda and strategy. 

The Institute is currently supporting several other activities in the area of narcotics 

abuse. The Hoover Institution has a research agreement with the Institute for Econo­

metric Studies of the Criminal Justice System. Included in this agreement is a 

signficant effort to research and model the effects of drug price and drug treatment 

availability on neighborhood crime rates. Conceptual models of the market behavior 

of drug users and suppliers will be developed. 

The Research Triangle Institute is conducting a study for the Institute entitled "The 

Police and Illicit Substance Control." The study will evaluate the cost-effectiveness 

of drug enforcement strategies employed by four different police departments. Parti­

cular attention is being given to information flow in drug enforcement units. 

The National Institute is also the division of LEAA respomible for information dissemi­

nation. The National Criminal Justice Reference Servicf~ has a library of a million 

documents relating to all areas of law enforcement and criminal justice, including 

narcotics abuse. Interested organizations and individufJls ;:an register with the 

Reference Service to receive periodic information on developments in their areas of 

interest. The Referem;e Service also provides, withe,ut charge, annotated bibliographies 

and information searches regarding many different criminal justice subjects . 

• 

• 
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The Institute's Technology Transfer Division has the additional responsibility of 

publishing and distributing information on model programs. Prescriptive Packages, 

such as the one entitled "Drug Programs in Correctional Institutions" which I men­

tioned previously collect and analyze information on the experience of various 

operational agencies. It offers both a status report and a guide for implementation 

of future successful programs. Another example of a Prescriptive Package in the 

Committee's area of interest is c "Multi-Agency Narcotics Unit Manual." 

Exemplary Projects are efforts which have been selected as outstanding by a special 

Institute Review Panel. All must demonstrate a measurable ability to reduce crime 

or improve the criminal justice system. A descriptive brochure and operational manual 

is prepared for each of these projects and is distributed to interested practitioners. 

The process permits replication of the projects in other jurisdictions • 
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I would like to turn now, Mr. Chclinnan, fran a general discussion of the 

nature of LEAA support for drug programs to spedifics regarding the 

e>¢ent of such assistance. I would like to sutmit at this time a chart 

sumnarizing LEAA block and discretioruu:y grant awards for narcotics 

abuse and cbntrol projects fran fiscal year 1972 to 1977. The source 

of the data is PROFILE, LEAA's canputerized grant infonnation system. 

It is my understanding that these figures differ frCI!\ infonnation 

previously supplied the Ccmnittee by the Office of Manage:rent and Bu::lget 

and the formar Special Action Office for DrUg Abuse Prevention. This 

type of information is very difficult to CCI!\Pile, and while I cannot 

speak to how other agencies arrived at their dollar totals, I \IOuld like 

to address the system used to collect and store the LEAA data -- a 

system which has operated under past constraints which have limited its 

utility and accuracy. 

It should first be pointed out that the figures for the IrOst recent years 

do rot represent all of the furrls available to LEAA. The IlOney is not 

awarded intrediately upon the beginning of a new fiscal year and allobrent 

of the Agency's appropriation. Instead, grants are made in a IlOre 

deliberate fashion. There is further a built-in lag time in reporting 

state subgrants because of the need for planning in advance of furrl awards. 

Aside fran this x'eporting delay for recent years, a IlOre serious problem 

affects the accuracy of block grant data. LEAA makes discretionary awards 

directly fran its Washington or regional offices. Grant documents can be 

easily suJ:mitted to PRO~'ILE for ceding and entry into the cctnputerized system. 

States, however, suJ::rnit block grant infonnation on a voluntary basis. 

LE8A bas been preclu1ed fran requiring that the data be sutmitted 

at all, IlUlch less in a standardized fonnat. While many states are • 
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cooperative, others are not. The ananalous situation has existed where 

LEAA's enabling legislation requires that reports be kept regarding every 

grant made but the states need not do any rrore with the report than just 

keep it. LEAA am the General Accounting Office are permitted access to the 

information for the purposes of amit, but "The New Federalism" has served to 

limit the accountability of the Agency for other purposes. 

Federal Managerrent Circular 74-7 (formerly a.1B Circular A-I02) pranulgates 

starrlards for consistency and uniformity in the administration of federal 

grants to state and local goverrnrents. LEAA has been limited in the infor­

mation it could collect regarding subgrantees by the Circular. It provides 

• that unless there is specific statutory language to the contrary, detailed 

data on particular projects may be requested regarding grantees below the 

• 

state level only for special purposes. 

LEAA sought a waiver of these restrictions to develop a system to rronitor 

subgrant application, award, a.-ld a=unting practices and procedures. The 

waiver request emphasized the need for accoUntability to COngress. Nonethe­

less, in Novenber 1973, the Agency's request to have information routinely 

forwarded for inclusion in a centralized data base was denied. Because 

sa;re states have not voluntarily canplied with LEAA' s requests for voluntary 

suhnission of information, the data which I suhnitted are admittedly 

incanplete. 

CMB' s view at the time was that instead of having both the states am LEAA 

collecting the information fran th:msands of subgrantees, the better approach 

\o.'OUld be to have necessary information readily available in the State 

planning agencies for LEAA use when needed . 
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It is expected that this situation will change very shortly. With 

enact:rrent of a new section 519 in the cr:iIre Control Act of 1976, LElIA 

now has specific statutory authority to require standal:dized sub­

mission of information. The new reporting requirenents included in 

sed...ion 519 are being viewed very seriously, and the Agency is acting 

as rapidly as possible to assure compliance. 

• 

• 
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The revision to section 519 fully defined and guided LEAA on the minimum can tent 

of its annual report. The intent of the amendment was to require reports 

sufficiently comprehensive to form a basis for the exercise of congressional 

oversight of LEAA programs without requiring an inordinately lengthy document. 

LEAA is finalizing a workpla n to insure that the report submitted to Congress 

and the President by March 31, 1978, will comply fully with section 519. To date, 

activities have focused on detailing the exact nature of the reporting requirements 

that are placed on each division within LEAA and those placed on the state planning 

agencies. All reporting units are now aware of their individual responsibilities and are 

aiding in the development of standardized reporting formats that will present the data 

in a readable fashion • 

Reporting the block grant data derived from the state planning agencies will be the 

most difficult element of the annual report. The amendment was enacted into law on 

October 15, 1976. To meet planning requirements and qualify for block grant awards, 

however, the states were relj,,;;'ed to submit their fiscal year 1977 comprehensive plans 

to LEAA by July 31, 1976. All state activities under the LEAA program derive from the 

comprehensive plans. Thus, the states had started operations for 1977 according to a 

plan that did not necessarily contemplate the changes made after the fiscal year had 

started. 

To resolve this difficluty, LEA A is devising, in concert with the National Conference of 

State Criminal Justice Planning Administrators, standard reporting formats for the states 

to use. Additionally, LEA A has offE;:red the assistance and guidance of its state 

representatives to help the state planning agencies reconstrl1ct the data needed for the 

report and enable them to make a timely submission to LEAA. 
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The format being developed will focus upon collection data on the amounts expended 

for each component of the criminal justice system. Following the budget submission 

and management system format used by LEAA, the program areas under which the data will 

be aggregated are prevention, enforcement, adjudication, corrections, and system support. 

An additional subset of data will focus on juvenile justice, permitting analysis of the efforts 

undertaken in this field. Information will also be included regarding programs and projects 

in each state which are innovative or incorporate advanced techniques, which seek to 

replicate other successful efforts, which have achieved their intended purposes, and which 

have fuiled to achieve their objectives. 

Discretionary grant activity will be reported according to the same program areas and in 

the same format as block grant activities. The other required summary and evaluative 

information will be prepared by the appropriate LEAA offices. The document actually 

submitted March 31 will take the form of an annual report that includes information normall~ 

to be expected plus separate national-level aggregations af block and discretionary activities 

as required by section 519. More detailed analyses fulfilling the specific subS(vtions of 

section 519 wilt be presented as appendices to the report. 

The information submitted by the state for the ann uaJ report will be invaluable to PROFILE 

and will assure accountability by LEAA. Steps have been taken to provide each state planning 

agency with direct access to all material contained in PROFILE. The Agency's regional 

offices and certain of its central offices have computer terminals in operation at this time. 

Terminals will become operational in the states in the current fiscal year. Together with 

the National Criminal Justice Reference Service, LEAA will be able to readily transfer 

advanced t~chnology to program participants. It will also permit monitoring and evaluation 

responsibilities to be more effectively exercised. 

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my Qverview statement. 

• 



• • LEAA AWARDS FOR DRUG ABUSE PRDGRAMS* 
(In Thou6ands of Dollars) 

'" 
FY 1972 - 77 

'" I., FISCAL YEAR 1972 1973 1974 1975 1976 1977 ... 
0 -.-
0 

Research $ 5,027 5,435 $ 738 $ 1,306 $ 2,182 631 $ $ .., Bloc 69f -w3 155 144 1,159 --..:0:-.., , Disc 4,336 5,232 583 1,162 1,023 631 , ... 
Trea tment/Rehab $ 25,736 $ 32,524 $ 14,440 $ 18,721 $ 16,764 $ 3,270 

Bloc N;il6T Tb,'li(i4 T2,TI2 "9,078 ~ T,38'T 
Disc 5,669 16,520 2,308 9,043 9,175 1,883 

Education/ 
Prevention $ 13,358 $ 11,482 

$ §:m $ -i1t}- $ 3,190 $.-M. 
Bloc 1D,IT5" --s-;9ifO 2,456 69 
Disc 3,123 5,542 3 1,235 734 -0-

Training $ 3,665 $ 3,503 $ 1,271 $ 2,069 $ 3,333 $~ tv 
Bloc 3";'218 T.5IT ...,.-;o3lf ----rJ6 1,405 73 I-' 

Disc 447 1,992 233 1,293 1,928 1,802 

MGMT Support/Eva1 $ 26,684 $ 22,961 $ 12,008 $ 22,100 $ 13,508 $ 5,598 
Bloc 5,201 5,054 2,4B7 3,380 2,820 ---m-
Disc 21,483 17 ,!l07 9,521 18,720 10,688 5,425 

Law Enforcement $ 23,495 $ 23,024 $ 21,346 $n~ $ 13,857 $ 5,009 
Bloc 13,313 14,015 11,074 9,946 6,899 1,538 
Disc 10,182 9,009 10,272 11,485 6,958 3,471 

Total Narcotics/ 
Dange~ous Drugs* <. $ 71,336 $ 69,019 $ 44,246 $ 60,455 $ 40,873 $ 12,073 

43,508 41,062 30,807 26,689 22,787 3,248 
27,828 27,957 13,439 33,766 18,086 8,825 

*S<lurce: PROFILE - LEAA Computerized Grant Information System (May 25, 1977) 
DDMon ... **The sums of the individual categories exceed the indicated totals because many programs 

qualify for inclusion in multiple categories. 
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Mr. RODINO. May I first say that I welcome the testimony pre­
sented by both of you gentlemen. I would like to now address some 
general questions to both Mr. Flaherty and Mr. Gregg. 

Can you advise us what efforts have been made by LEAA to 
implement the provision contained in the Crime Control Act of 1976 
that requires the National Institute on Law Enforcement and 
Criminal Justice in conjunction with NIDA to "make studies and 
undertake programs of research to determine the relation between 
drug abuse and crime and to evaluate the success of the various 
types of drug abuse programs in reducing crime?" 

I notice, Mr. Gregg, on pages 7 and 8 of your prepared statement 
you have given us a general overview of what LEAA is doing 
presently, in order to try to bring together these various programs 
that are already in being. 

Can you briefly respond to that question so that we may know 
where you are at this time? 

Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir, I would be pleased to. 
We have had a continuing relationship with the National Insti­

tute of Drug Abuse over the years, with respect to research treat­
ment, and other programs as well. We have also worked in the past 
with the Special Action Office for Drug Abuse Prevention. We have • 
a continuing strong relationship with NIDA in the research area, 
partly as a result of the amendments which you mentioned. In 
addition, we are planning, in consultation with NIDA, additional 
research on our own. NIDA is sponsoring a major research project-
a longitudinal study of drug users and offenders. We are participat-
ing with them in that study and contributing funds to it. 

There are other projects mentioned in my statement. We plan a 
more extensive research program on our own. 

In the course of our planning, we have looked at a great deal of 
research done by NIDA, other Federal agencies, and private agen­
cies. We are going to try very hard to avoid some of the problems 
and mistakes that have resulted in the past. 

As you are aware, Mr. Chairman, a literature search in this area 
was sponsored by NIDA last year. While that was useful, we have 
found again and again in this area that research results often turn 
out to be inconclusive because the research is begun 'without a clear 
look at data necessary to conduct new research and the methodolog­
ical problems that may be involved. Hence, money has been some­
times spent for research from which we can conclude little. Critics 
of such studies say that they cannot be relied upon because of poor 
methodology. 

For the research plan we are developing, we are first reviewing 
all the research that has been done previously. We are analyzing 
the critical gaps in knowledge that we still have, particularly gaps 
that have policy relevance. Weare going to start off with grants 
which require data availability and methodology to be assessed. In 
these first phase grants we will require the researchers to prepare 
preliminary designs so that we can be assured before a full range 
research is undertaken. Thus, when the research is completed, we 
will have some reliable results and some more defmitive answers. 

This planning has gone on in consultation with NIDA and other '. 
Federal agencies involved in this area. We expect to be making • 
some grants very shortly. 
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Mr. RODINO. Let me ask you two more questions and then I will 
turn it over to the other members. 

First of all, have you set up allY guidelines, or what guidelines or 
regulations have been promulgated by LEAA to implement the 
requirement in the recently enacted law, Public Law 94-503, that 
State plans develop "procedures for effective coordination between 
State planning agencies and single State agencies in responding to 
the needs of drug-dependent offenders." 

I would like to know if at this time you do have any regulations 
on that? 

Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir, we do. Section 50 of our guideline manual for 
State planning agency grants requires compliance with the act. 
Coordination between LEAA State planning agencies and single 
State agencies will be enforced by LEAA. 

! might mention, Mr. Chairman, that this is something in which 
we have been generally interested in the past. We want to assure 
this kind of coordinated effort. Under NIDA .and LEAA 
cosponsorship, a conference was held last year for all of our SPA 
directors and the single State agency directors of the NIDA pro­
gram to discuss mutual concerns and problems, and to initiate some 
joint planning. Subsequent to that meeting there have been three 
regional followup meetings at which the SPA directors and the 
directors of the single State agencies have gotten tog~ther and 
consulted ill more detail about matters of mutual interest. The 
question of coordination is certainly one that has been addressed to 
some extent h: the past and will be increasingly addressed now that 
we have this legislation and the implementing guidelines. 

There are some good models for this coordination. I understand 
that in New Jersey there is a very good model in which representa­
tives of the SPA, the single State agency, correctional institutions 
and mental health institutions have gotten together to discuss, 
resolve, and deal with problems of mutual interest. We expect to see 
that kind of model increasingly used as a result of this new 
amendment. 

Mr. RODINO. Thank you. 
I have one other question. Then in view of the fact that there is a 

record vote some of us will have to leave, but we will return 
immediately thereafter. 

I have before me a chart, and I hope that you have a copy of it. 
Mr. FLAHERTY. I think we have a copy of it. We have it, yes. 
Mr. RODINO. The chart sets forth the total narcotics-related 

obligations by LEAA from 1969 to 1977, and the first section of that 
relates to LEAA total narcotic and dangerous drug obligations in 
the form of nonblock and block grants, and this was provided to us 
by the Congressional Budget Office, as of April 12, 1977. What I am 
curious about is that if we look at the figures we find in 1972 an 
expenditure here or an allocation of $74.21 million, and then going 
on to 1977 we get $8.82 million. Why this wide discrepancy? 

Mr. GREGG. Mr. Chairman, I am sorry. I had not seen this table 
until I was just provided it. I do have another table that I believe 
you have referred to. I think that there are definitely some prob­
lems with the data. We can take it back and try to reconcile it, find 
out how CBO got their figures. There are some very obvious 
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discrepancies, as you point out. We can analyze their figures, 
determine the source of them, and try to see just why there is a 
difference. 

[The information referred to follows:] 

• 

'. 
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LEAA Total Narcotic and 

Dangerous Drug Obligations: 
Combined Non-block and Block 
grants. Provided by CBO 
4/12/77 

LEAA Subgrant Awards (Block­
grants and Discretionary 
Awards for Narcotics and 
Dangerous Drugs Provided by 
LEAA 5/20/77 and 5/23/77 

LEAA Total Demand Reduction 
and Supply Reduction 
Obligations for Narcotics 
Provided by ODAP 5/31/77 

LEAA Narcotics Obligations 
Reported in Federal Drug 
Programs a study prepared by 
the American Bar Association's 
Special Committee on Crime Pre­
vention and Control's Task 
Force on Federal Heroin 
Addiction Programs. 

LEAA Demand Reduction/Supply 
Reduction obligations 
Provided by SAODAP 

• 
TOTAL NARCOTICS RELATiQOa~IGATIONS BY LEAA 

(..<,...~"f~) 

1969 1970 1971 1972 1973 197·' ? 

1.6B 22.97 50.69 74.21 60.61 44.15 

71.34 69.12 44.25 

11.3 25.8 56.2 56.1 53.6 

.51 13.75 44.67 53.17 76.66 

1.5 17.3 49.2 44.9 57.7 80.58 

--

~: .j..£..14J~ __ ~~~~. 

1975 'JloJ 1976 .... 3.., 

45.95 38.14 

60.38 40.92 

59.1 44.9 

80.46 75.97 

1977 1-"1 

8.82 

12.12 

46.3 

, 
I 

t-v 
01 
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Because we do not know how the Congressional Budget Office, the Office of Drug 
Abuse Policy, and the American Bar Association arrived at their figures, we cannot 
account for the discrepancies noted. As stated at the June 8 hearing, the LEAA 
figures do not represent all awards made because of reporting delays and omissions. 
While discretionary award totals should be accurate, block subgrant data has been 
provided by the states only on a voluntary basis. Thus, the computerized data base 
accounts for only 83 percent of the obligation authority for fiscal years 1972 and 
1973, 77 percent for 1974, 79 percent for 1975, and 78 percent for 1976. The fiscal 
year 1977 data is quite incomplete since states are only beginning to report on their 
awards for this year. 

The data provided by the organizations other than LEAA appeared to be higher 
than that submitted by this Agency. It might be assumed that, in order to account 
for all fund obligations, their figures were extrapolated from the incomplete informa­
tion available. 

The information submitted by LEAA accounts for only those programs which are 
primarily related to narcotics abuse and treatment. Many other projects may have a 
narcotics component but would not be reflected in the reported figures. It would be 
misleading to try to provide an "educated guess" as to funding levels which could not 
be supported by hard data. 

Mr. RODINO. What I would like you to bear in mind, Mr. Gregg 
and Mr. Flaherty, is that even if this is not totally accurate and 
there may be some discrepancy, wouldn't this suggest that drug­
related crime is falling off and there is decreasing need for the 
expenditure of funds to effectively combat drug-related crime? 

Mr. FLAHERTY. Mr. Chairman, there is that suggestion in there, 
but I think I would also, while Mr. Gregg is going to make a more 
comprehensive study of these figures, point out a few things. The 
LEAA budget has been dropping off in recent years. It hit a high of 
something over $800 million, and it has gradually been decreasing 
over the recent years. What I have noticed in the short time I have 
been in the Justice Department is the many other demands made 
on LEAA by courts, by the correction system, and so that the LEAA 
awards have become much more competitive in the entire criminal 
justice area with corrections, courts, making many, many demands 
on the budgets, probably of State block grants particularly. 

Mr. RODINO. Referring again to that same table, even accepting 
the figures provided by LEAA, LEAA subgrant awards, block grants 
and discretionary awards for narcotics and dangerous drugs. I am 
amazed to note that in 1972 $71.34 million was spent, and in 1977 
$12.12 million. 

Mr. GREGG. Mr. Chairman, the 1977 figure is affected by the fact 
that many of the States have not yet awarded all their 1977 funds, 
while others have not fully reported on obligations and expendi­
tures. As you may know, States have 3 fiscal years in which to 
expend LEAA funds. Thus, a more accurate reflection of the trend 
would be to go back to the 1975 figures. The 1977 figures will 
increase as we receive reports from the States regarding their block 
grant expenditures and as we further obligate funds. 

Your point that overall expenditures are going down is correct. 
Several factors account for this. Mr. Flaherty has referred to two 
very significant factors. A third is a matter of policy involving 
LEAA and the Special Action Office. This policy has been continued 
through executive policy. NIDA has been asked to take on a greater 
responsibility for community treatment, while LEAA's role has 
been more related to law enforcement and correctional activities. 
Part of that trend is thus also a result of greater responsibility in 

• 

• 
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the treatment area by NIDA. Additionally, in 1978, and to some 
extent, in 1977 responsibilities have been shifted from LEAA to the 
Drug Enforcement Administration for some of these programs. 
LEAA's role, of course, is generally to develop new programs or 
project ideas, more innovative approaches. 

Some of these approaches have proved worthwhile. Responsibility 
for drug enforcement task forces has been shifted from LEAA to 
DEA. In the 1978 budget the entire task force effort is included in 
the DEA budget and has been eliminated from the LEAA budget. 
That accounts for some of the declining expenditures for LEAA. 

Mr. RODINO. Might it also be because State planning agencies 
have de emphasized drug enforcement programs in the development 
of their State plans? 

Mr. GREGG. I would hesitate to speak for all the States. It is 
possible that this has occurred in some States. In other States, 
however, increasing emphasis has been given to drug enforcement 
programs. 

Mr. Grimes may be able to comment on that in more detail. 
There is certainly intensive interest in a number of States to 
expand and increase their drug enforcement activities. We have 
very recently been working with a number of States to develop 
programs that will be funded by LEAA discretionary and block 
grant funds as well as State and local revenues. In some cases other 
Federal agencies are also involved in a particular project. 

Mr. RODINO. We are going to recess for 10 minutes to go and 
answer the rollcall. 

[Brief recess.] 
Mr. RODINO. The committee will come to order. 
Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. WOLFF. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
First, let me say it is indeed a great pleasure to have Peter 

Flaherty appear before us on this drug problem. I come from a 
combined city-suburban area. Having been mayor of a large city of 
this country gives you, I am sure, a greater appreciation than some 
of the other people that we have had in the same role that you now 
occupy. 

I would like to know, Mr. Gregg, other than the stipulated 
mandate that you have, what do you really consider the role of 
LEAA today? 

Mr. GREGG. One very important role of the Agency is providing 
leadership and assistance to State and local governments to help 
them better control crime and increase the effectiveness and effi­
ciency of criminal justice agencies. We devote a large part of our 
effort to analysis, research, and evaluation regarding law enforce­
ment approaches and techniques with the idea of improving them. 
We try to demonstrate the value of these techniques and ap­
proaches. We have particularly done this in the drug area. 

Mr. WOLFF. I question this, Mr. Gregg. You have a total appropri­
ation of what amount? About $800 million? 

Mr. GREGG. It is $754 million for this fiscal year, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. WOLFF. According to the figures we have here, from both 

yourself and the Congressional Budget Office, you spend somewhere 
in the neighborhood of $60 million to $70 million in the narcotics 
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field. It is hardly an indication of interest or dedication to the entire 
relationship between drugs and crime. It amounts to less than 10 
percent. Yet we find that street crime throughout the United States 
is directly related to anywhere from 50 to 70 percent, to drugs. 

There seems to be a great discrepancy in the thrust, in putting 
your money where your mouth is. I think that this is an area that 
must be addressed. 

Mr. GREGG. I would make several comments on that, Mr. 
Chairman. 

As I pointed out previously, this has certainly been a high 
priority area for LEAA, but LEAA is not the only actor in the 
Federal family in the area. In fact, the lead agency for drug 
enforcement in the Department of Justice is DEA. The lead Federal 
agencies for treatment programs are NIDA and the National Insti­
tute of Mental Health. 

As Mr. Flaherty also mentioned, LEAA has been in a period of 
declining budgets. That has accounted somewhat for the downward 
trend in this area. 

If I may just make one other point, there is a question regarding 
how to account for what is a "drug program." The programs that we 
have reported on are ones which are focused directly on the prob- • 
lem of drug abusers or enforcing drug laws. A great many of 
LEAA's other programs which are not considered primarily drug 
programs do impact on drug offenders or drug abusers. For exam-
ple, some of our antifencing projects or so-called listing" projects 
result in the arrest and disposition to jail, prison, or treatment 
programs of drug addicts. Our career criminal program, for exam-
ple, though focusing on prosecutors, does involve people participat-
ing in major drug conspiracies or other illicit activities that would 
not necessarily be reported as a drug activity. So these figures 
represent only a part of the total LEAA effort in this area. 

Mr. WOLFF. The point I would like to make is the fact that you 
indicate a reduction in your budget. That reduction has been, 
talking to the Attorney General, about $100 million-some 13 
percent from this fiscal year's budget-and from the figures that we 
have before us, both your figures and those supplied by the Congres­
sional Budget Office, the indications are that perhaps 30 to 40 
percent of that reduction came in the area of your narcotics-related 
programs. 

Now, you are the only agency really in the law enforcement field 
that channels money to the States, the cities, and the local govern­
ments. We need a greater emphasis in this area. The problem is 
much greater, I think, than some of the executive departments 
realize in that the figures that are bandied about are inconsistent 
with the immensity and enormity of the problem. It is only because 
this committee and its various members have been going into this 
question that it has been discovered that totally disparate agencies 
are involved in this total structure and the fact that such 
inconsistencies do exist between agencies. 

Mr. FLAHERTY. Mr. Chairman, I certainly agree with you on the 
importance of the relationship that exists betwoen street crime and .-" 
drug offenders. There is no question, coming out of the cities, you , 
see this and the figures dramatically support your stand. I am 
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trying to come up with an answer on the figures that you have 
presented on the decline of the amount of money being expended on 
drug programs in LEAA. 

Looking back on the history of LEAA when it originally started 
out, which isn't too long ago, 1968, 1969, the high amount of money 
that went into LEAA then for law enforcement assistance on the 
local level was for street crime activities, and I think that during 
more recent years you have a greater share of demand coming in 
and that LEAA has been expanded to include the entire system of 
criminal justice, not just street crime. When you relate it to street 
crime you have a big portion of it going into drug abuse controls. 

Now, however, LEAA is considered to be an umbrella for the 
entire area of criminal justice, and the courts are making more 
demands on State planning agencies for a greater share of the 
funds. Correction institutions are making a greater demand for a 
share of LEAA funds than they did 4 or 5 years ago. Juvenile justice 
is getting a much larger share of LEAA today than it got several 
years ago. 

So while it looks on the face of it that drug money is going down, I 
think you have to really look into the juvenile justice programs 
which are expanding and getting a greater share of LEAA funds. I 
am sure many of those do tie in with drug abuse controls, and some 
of the programs in the correctional institutions are tied in with the 
drug controls. 

In addition to that, you cannot look at LEAA, I suppose, as just a 
drug control institution because DEA eventually has been picking 
up many of the programs that are started permanently. Their 
budget is going up rather than down in the drug abuse area. 

I just point these things out as a possible rationale of the figures 
which I sympathize with. I agree with you, and with Chairman 
Rodino, that street crime is very closely related to drug abuse. 

Mr. WOLFF. Mr. Chairman, I have one last question and a follow­
up to this question. Mr. Gregg, what sort of oversight do you have 
on your programs? 

Mr. GREGG. It depends somewhat on the area of funding. For 
example, research is a centrally funded program. We have a moni­
toring system that applies to all of our research grants. That 
monitoring would be conducted by our National Institute of Law 
Enforcement and Criminal Justice. Members of my staff and I 
would provide oversight of that type of activity. 

In the enforcement area, the monitoring of discretionary grants 
programs would generally be provided by staff of our regional 
offices and ultimately audited by our audit office. If the programs 
are funded under their block grant program, the State planning 
agencies have major responsibility in oversight, monitoring, and 
reporting. We have an overall monitoring program that brings to 
program offices the result of monitoring activity. If a shift in 
direction or some major problem indicates a need for corrective 
action, that would be called to my attention. We would take the 
steps necessary. 

Mr. WOLFF. Could you furnish this committee some examples of 
what your monitoring operation has been able to oversee? 

Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir. 
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Mr. WOLFF. And develop some inconsistencies that have devel-
oped ~thin the program? 

Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir, we would be happy to. 
[The information referred to is in the committee flies.] 
Mr. WOLFF. Thank you. 
Mr. RODINO. Mr. Beard. 
Mr. BEARD. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
I think in your opening statement it was mentioned the LEAA 

was coming up or developing innovative new programs, that was 
one of the statements referring to innovative new programs. Could 
you tell me what the innovative new programs are? 

Are there any in the drug-related field, more specifically? I think 
you touched on a couple of them. 

Mr. FLAHERTY. We mention TASC and TRAP. 
Mr. BEARD. Is there any regarding the law enforcement aspect of 

it, as far as the apprehensions aspect or anything along these lines? 
Mr. GREGG. Those that I would characterize as most innovative 

have been in the areas of treatment, diversion of offenders to 
treatment-both preincarceration, postincarceration-and alterna­
tives to adjudication. 

In the law enforcement area, I will ask Mr. Grimes to comment • 
as well. 

Some of the greatest problems dealt with have been effactive 
coordination in law enforcement areas, proper assignment of roles 
among Federal, State, and local agencies, and the sharing of infor­
mation and intelligence in a way that makes those operations 
effective. 

"Innovative" may not be the best word to use. "Improvement" 
might be a better way of expressing it. Certain improvements in the 
way that criminal justice agencies, enforcement agencies, work 
together will achieve better results. In that respect, we have funded 
a number of activities that would represent improvements, al­
though perhaps not innovative because entirely new techniques are 
not being employed. 

Mr. BEARD. Has there been any shift regarding placing more 
emphasis on the rehabilitation aspect of it, shift of funds toward the 
rehabilitation, coming away from the enforcement aspect of it? 

Mr. GREGG. Recently, the shift has been in the other direction. 
We continue to sustain at a fairly high budget level the TASC 
program, which takes drug addicts that might otherwise go to jail or 
prison and diverts them to treatment as an alternative. We are 
experimenting with a new program which ~ll try to identify drug 
users in prison settings and at some period of time before release, 
perhaps 6 to 9 months, help them in the transition to community~ 
based drug programs. 

We have transferred, as I mentioned, the DEA task force pro­
gram, which is an enforcement effort focusing on middl~level drug 
traffic, to DEA. In terms of larger organized efforts such as the need 
to improve and coordinate intelligence and communications, we 
might want to do more in the future than we have in the past. 

Mr. BEARD. Does LEAA provide buy money for the local law • 
enforcement agencies? , 
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Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir, we can do that. We do not do that in every 
project by any means, but we do have the authority in certain 
situations to provide buy money. 

Mr. BEARD. This has been one thing at the grass roots, there are 
always people wishing there were more, but they feel this is one of 
the most effective tools they have, the buy money; especially in my 
rural areas they just do not have it themselves. 

Mr. GREGG. It is absolutely essential in large criminal conspir­
acies, in the drug area, as well as the organized crime area, to have 
sufficient amounts of these funds. There is just no way to penetrate 
some of these activities without it. 

This has been of great value to State and local governments. 
Mr. BEARD. I would like to ask your personal professional opinion 

as to a recent hearing we have just held, Mr. Flaherty, and this may 
be somewhat out of line as to the LEAA, but I would like your 
opinion. Do you feel decriminalization of marihuana at this particu­
lar time would help ease the drug problem, would help--

Mr. FLAHERTY. It is hard for me to say whether it would ease the 
problem. 

The reason for the: administration's position on it basically is that 
we ought to be involved more with the heavy traffic in drugs rather 
than with the 10 grams or less, that that is a matter for State and 
local governments to handle and they can do a more effective job 
than we can at the Federal level. So it is really a matter of letting 
the States and local governments project what they can as to their 
own marihuana laws. 

We just feel that on the Federal level, with the limitations we 
have imposed on us, we ought to be after the heavy offenders. 

Mr. BEARD. In other words, you just gave me your personal 
opinion also? 

Mr. FLAHERTY. Yes. 
Mr. BEARD. One more question. 
In 1974 the LEAA established a program for narcotic drug abuse 

within the Office of Regional Operations for the purpose of provid­
ing a coordination and tight type of operating review of the LEAA's 
drug program. Have you seen any satisfying results from that? Are 
there results from it? 

Do you have anything to report as to the establishment of that 
particular unit? 

Mr. GREGG At the present time Wf have a lead staff member 
responsible for coordination of our activities in the treatment area. 
We have another individual responsible for enforcement activities. 

Mr. Grimes, as the supervisor of both of these individuals, is 
responsible for the overall coordination of these activities, with the 
exception of research. Research is a responsibility of our research 
institute. Mr. Grimes works also closely with that staff on their 
activities. 

He can best comment on the effectiveness of this arrangement. 
Mr. GRIMES. Some of the most effective results that we have seen 

since we established the office is the close integration of enforce­
ment and treatment programs. We have tied our treatment efforts 
into the criminal justice system. 

As was mentioned earlier, we were able to identify areas that 
need coordination, especially in the enforcement area, and have tied 
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together statewide narcotic enforcement units, statewide informa­
tion systems, and multi-State narcotics intelligence units all to­
gether now. We have achieved a rather significant pattern of 
coverage. The entire west coast is included, as well as the gulf coast 
all the way to North Carolina. 

Mr. BEARD. What has been the percentage of increase in funds 
allocated to this program desk, coordination, say from 1974 to now? 

Has there been a growth pattern? Has it grown? Have there been 
proper resources allocated to insure that it just is not a title that 
sits there and looks real good, real nice, but yet really is not 
accomplishing anything? 

Mr. GRIMES. In 1974, approximately $13 million allocated from 
discretionary funds was handled by that program desk. 

Mr. BEARD. How many people in 1974 were involved in the 
program? 

Mr. GRIMES. There is one person full time in enforcement and one 
person full time in treatment. 

Mr. BEARD. All right; that was 1974. How many people now are 
involved? 

Mr. GRIMES. The same amount of people right now, although 
additional authorization-- • 

Mr. BEARD. One person is involved in the coordination, the whole 
ball game? 

Mr. GRIMES. In our regional offices 10 people are involved in the 
enforcement, pursuant to an interagency enforcement agreement 
with DEA. They provide one special agent for each of our regional 
offices: 

We intend to allocate additional personnel providing we get the 
necessary staff next year. 

Mr. BEARD. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. RODINO. Mr. Mann? 
Mr. MANN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. Gregg, I see in your statement the national institute is also a 

division of LEAA responsiblity for information dissemination. Then 
you refer to the library, and so forth. 

Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir. 
Mr. MANN. One of the problems that we have had with LEAA 

during its existence is its failure to evaluate programs and its 
failure to disseminate information concerning success stories, no 
matter whether in treatment or enforcement. The mandate or the 
additional language included in the 1976 act was intended to em­
phasize that point. You obviously recognize it. 

Of course, I do not acknowledge that LEAA did not have suffi­
cient clout to carry out that mandate prior to that time, but I am 
curious as to just what house organ or other method of dissemina­
tion you have arrived at. This refers to the fact that people can 
register to receive periodic information. We question whether or not 
some small rural county sheriff's office is going to register with you. 
What system of dissemination do you have, an automatic system? 

Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir, there are a number of ways in which this 
occurs. A great many local law enforcement officials do, in fact, • 
register with this clearinghouse. We have a system whereby we . 
make available the service to virtually every criminal justice 
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agency and top official in the country. They indicate certain areas 
of particular interest and then the information clearinghouse rou­
tinely sends listings in the areas t:\ey have indicated. If they want 
the full document, that will be provided. This enables them to 
receive particular reports, analyses, and documents. 

Our technical assistance program utilizes State planning agencies 
and regional offices. Each State develops priority areas for technical 
assistance, defmes needs, and transmits them to our regional of­
fices. The regional offices in turn assure that relevant information, 
including consultant service if that should be necessary, is provided. 

If we determine that there is a broad need for a particular kind of 
information, we utilize training funds anJ develop a program that 
then can address the need in depth using 3- or 4-day training 
sessions. All the necessary relevant information and literature in 
the subject area is provided. 

In addition, we occasionally develop state-of-the-art papers. They 
go under several names. One we call a "prescriptive package." It 
tries to bring together the best thinking with respect to a particular 
kind of problem. 

In the early days of LEAA, at least 4 or 5 years ago, a prescriptive 
package was prepared on how to set up a methadone treatment 
program. We have since developed documents on how to organize a 
multiagency narcotic control unit, bringing together the best think­
ing in the country. We have one about to be published concerning 
narcotics and alcohol treatment and rehabilitation in institutions. 
This has traditionally been a very difficult area to deal with. 

We still do not have very good knowledge about what the most 
effective programs are within institutions. This gives some guidance 
on experience around the country, some of the approaches that 
seem to be effective, and some of the conditions necessary in these 
institutions in order to have any kind of successful program. Those 
prescriptive packages are made available directly to people who 
would have an interest with respect to the collection of evaluative 
information and data. The amendments of last fall in our 
reauthorization legislation will also lead to substantial improve­
ment. The agency now clearly has authority to not only require the 
collection of information, but the provision of that information to 
LEAA for evaluative and other purposes. We have utilized the 
authority provided by the Congress last fall to amend our guide­
lines, to include a special condition that information must be 
provided. We are in the course right now of developing standardized 
formats to provide the specific information that Congress has re­
quired under section 519 of the Crime Control Act. 

Some of this information will be relevant to narcotics and drug 
problems. It will be integrated into the other information efforts 
that I have referred to. 

Mr. NELLIS. Could I ask Mr. Gregg, these guidelines that you 
speak of as going to the States in order to enable them to cope with 
the reporting requirements under the new amendment, have they 
been prepared? 

Mr. GREGG. At this point we only have imposed a general condi­
tion, making clear that, as a result of the amendments, the neces­
sary data and information must be forthcoming. Our staff is cur-
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rently field testing some of the forms that will be necessary to 
acquire this data in a way that we can conveniently and effectively 
aggregate it; that effort will probably take 2 to 3 weeks. 

When those forms are developed, I anticipate writing a letter ) 
the governor of each State, pointing out some of the changes in the 
law, and asking their cooperation and that of SPA directors in 
assuring we get this data collected in the best way. We desire 
quality and efficiency so as to respond to both the requirements of 
section 519 and other information needs that we have with respect 
to evaluating our program. 

Mr. NELLIS. With the permission of the Chair, I would like to ask 
you, Mr. Gregg, to furnish the committee with copies of the guide­
lines and also a copy of the forms after you have developed them in 
the field. 

One of the problems we have had is trying to evaluate the 
evaluating function of LEAA narcotics abuse, which has been very 
difficult because there has been no reporting requirement. 

Mr. FLAHERTY. We will be happy to supply that. 
[The information referred to is in the committee mes.] 
Mr. MANN. The state-of-the-art papers to which you refer seem to 

me to be an excellent idea, if you have the capacity to amend by • 
addendum for new initiatives or innovative successes. I am curious 
as to their distribution. 

I would feel automatic distribution to all law enforcement agen­
cies would be appropriate, whether requested or not, certain por­
tions of the state-of-the-art information, such as organization of a 
drug force, or enforcement rules, rather than to depend upon them 
to request them. I realize that there is a slight expense in that kind 
of distribution, but it strikes me as being worth while. 

Thank you very much. 
Mr. RODINO. Mr. Guyer. 
Mr. GUYER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Sorry I did not get in on the first part of the testimony. I have 

been trying to play catch-up ball, reading the reports. 
This probably is not the proper atmosphere in which to refer to 

the thing I would like to suggest, but it seems we have covered the 
field of trying first of all to curt/:. i.l the source, we have gotten into 
the interdiction of the traffic, w\: have touched on arresting the 
offender, easing the caseload in court and having a hastier assign­
ment from the jail to a proper facility that winds up with treating 
the patients. 

Now, where do you fmally end up through all of those avenues? 
\Yhat would you say is the track record for permanent rehabilita­
tion; when you get through all of these channels, you come back to 
an individual? 

Apparently from your studies there has been a lot of recidivism; 
if everything worked properly, what is the outcome? 

Mr. FLAHERTY. It is very difficult to give you any realistic figures 
on the complex question of whether or not you can effectively 
rehabilitate drug offenders to the point where you will stop 
recidivism, Mr. Guyer. We--

Mr. GUYER. Do you have a ballpark figure? Have we had a record • 
like over a 20-year period? Do you get 10 percent? 
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Mr. GREGG. We have some evidence from our TASC program, 
which we are more intensely evaluating now, that it has cut down 
considerably on commission of crimes while offenders were under 
the supervision of the program. Only 12 percent were rearrested 
during that period. Of course they only remain in the program for a 
certain period of time. 

The difficult issue is what lasting effects these programs may 
have. That depends on expectations about success. 

Dr. Jaffe, who was th.e head of the Special Action Office, liked to 
use an example of a heart patient who had a serious attack. We 
should not expect to turn him into a marathon runner shortly after 
his attack. We should not even expect that he would not be on some 
kind of medication the rest of his life or have some kind of problem. 

If we think of success in terms of total abstinence, then I doubt 
we will ever have much success because it does not seem that is a 
realistic option for many people in our society. If our expectations 
are less, if we think that less drug use is a measure of progress, or 
that different drug use is a measure of progress or success, then it 
seems we can expect some of these programs to have an impact. 

Mr. GUYER. I think your programs have proven that you have had 
a better result than if you were not to have the program. We do 
know there is relationship, for example, with availability of the 
drug. When we had the other hearings, Mr. Wolff brought this out 
in the committee findings, that when you had the Turkish cutoff, 
Golden Triangle, whatever the source, there was a definite reduc­
tion of those on the street who were addicted. Of course, a lot of it 
was exploratory, experimental, say what you will. 

In the treatment itself, do we find that methadone and some of 
the other substitute remedies are just introduc:;ing another habit or 
have we found any good ones as a replacement? What would your 
thinking be on that? 

Mr. GREGG. Sir, I am not the best person to comment on that. I 
have been away from that field for some time. 

Methadone, of course, is an addictive drug. However, with its use, 
a person is often able to function reasonably well in society. This 
was impossible while pursuing criminal activity or other activity 
such as purchasing illicit drugs. At least it has that value. 

Again I am not an expert at all on this, but I understand that 
progress has been made in developing longer lasting or longer 
acting drugs similar to methadone which will probably enhance the 
value of this particular treatment modality. 

Mr. GUYER. I think at our level we do receive a lot of inquiries 
from concerned people who want to know more about the subject. 
Of course I would certainly be in favor of greater allocation of funds 
for the educational preventive level, because we do know that that 
is a much better approach than trying to do something after it is 
hopeless. 

In my district we do not have a high incidence of this problem, in 
northern Ohio, very, very few. As a matter of fact, the results--

Mr. FLAHERTY. One ray of hope has been the Narcotics Anony­
mous, which is somewhat analogous to the Alcoholics Anonymous, 
which is separate from methadone treatment. There has been 
beginnings here that we would hope what Alcoholics Anonymous 
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has done in the field of alcoholism we would be able to accomplish 
here. 

Mr. GUYER. I am in favor of enhancing your program. The big 
thing we want to do here is establish priorities, so we do not throw 
dollars at will-o-the-wisp programs. 

Mr. WOLFF. Will the gentleman yield? 
I want to lend emphasis to what Mr. Guyer has alluded to on the 

question of reduction of supply. That deals very strongly with the 
area of your interest; that is to say, the enforcement area and the 
question of reduction on the overall supply picture. 

We found that there was a direct relationship between the 
reduction in the number of addicted people-people who abused 
hard drugs-and the reduction of the availability of drugs in Tur­
key, and we were successful in that program. It is unfortunate that 
other nations pick up where we are able to achieve success on 
interdiction; other nations do provide the supply. 

I might also refer you to the fact that when there was .a ready 
availability of drugs in Vietnam, there was a tremendous intrusion 
of drug abi.~se into our military. We on this committee, in attempt­
ing to treat the problem from both the demand and supply aspects, 
count upon you to use your good offices to help us to reduce the • 
supply aspects as well as some elements of the demand. When the 
gentleman from Ohio spoke as to alternatives that could be usea., he 
again touched upon an area which I think is extremely important 
and that is the drug education field. 

In the enforcement field, where we have found credibility as to 
the true impact of the drugs and the nature of the offenses that 
have been created, there has been an effect upon the community 
that is using or abusing these drugs. Therefore, again, the area 
which Mr. Mann touched upon in the educational area, I think is 
an extremely important one. 

I thank the gentleman for yielding. 
Mr. GUYER. You may recall when we went to Europe, my first 

time in the European community, we met with General Goodpaster. 
He testified that wh~re the availability was not there, there was a 
dramatic reduction 'n the use, in the NATO forces, as you will 
recall. They were getting very good results in the armed forces at 
that time just by some good discipline practices. 

Thank you very much. 
Mr. RODINO. Mr. Evans. 
Mr. Ev A...",,{S. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
One of the primary concerns that I had in seeking this job was to 

hopefully be in a position to do something about the problem of 
drug abuse and the related crime problem. 

Just as a citizen, one of the problems that concerned me the most 
was a lack of coordination between the various drug-fighting agen­
cies and drug-treatment agencies that are already in existence. 

It would seem from the figures received from the Congressional 
Budget Office, LEAA, and the Office of Drug Abuse Policy, there is 
a great deal of discrepancy in the figures of the actual spending in 
the drug abuse area. There also seems to be a real lack of informa-
tion regarding other drug related figures in this country. For • 
instance, I believe, Mr. Flaherty, you said there were some 1,000 
drug related deaths per year? 
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Mr. FLAHERTY. Some say it is even higher, Mr. Evans. That is a 
very coneervative figure, I might add. 

Mr. EVANS. I would certainly think so. In fact, I believe Dr. Bufe 
estimates some 432 drug related deaths in Michigan in 1974. 

So it seems my concern is correct regarding the problem in trying 
to know exactly where we are going and what we are doing. 

My question to you is whether or not there will be any recom­
mendations made to the administration in reorganizing the efforts 
against drug abuse so we may more accurately determine the 
amount of money spent on the various c.:ug abuse problems en­
abling a more accurate evaluation of these programs from a cost 
effectiveness and coordinating standpoint? 

Mr. FLAHERTY. Well, I hope so. I certainly agree with you that the 
number of programs that exist throughout all the Federal agencies 
have to be evaluated, coordinated, and we have to get I think a 
better handle on it to understand what is going on. 

At the present time there is a study headed up by Dr. Peter 
Bourne, which is attempting to do just what you have mentioned. 
He is looking into all Federal agencies, Justice, HEW, any other 
agency that is dealing with the drug program. This has been 
ongoing, underway now for several weeks . 

I believe by midsummer, sometime in .July, we may have better 
information for you on the coordination of all Federal programs and 
a report on that. 

Mr. EVANS. Along that same line, Mr. Flaherty, one of the things 
that concerned a great deal of people in reading newspapers about 
the effort is a lack of cooperation between, I believe in this instance, 
the Customs Depa'rtment and the Drug Enforcement Administra­
tion. This has nothing to do with LEAA, but it does have to do with 
this problem. 

Do you think this recommendation will include required 
cooperation and revelation of activities between the departments 
which are dealing with this problem? 

Mr. FLAHERTY. I know that they are studying the various ap­
proaches that you mentioned, about better cooperation between 
those governmental agencies such as INS, Customs, which deal with 
similar problems, such as border patrol problems. This is an area 
being discussed by Peter Bourne's committee. 

Mr. EVANS. There is another area I would like to get into; possibly 
Dr. Bufe will address this in his remarks. 

I am wondering from a cost-effective standpoint if the States' 
reporting requirements in this and all drug-related programs 
through LEAA will cause a substantial increase in the use of the 
funds allocated for administrative purposes. 

In other words, will it require a larger percentage of the States' 
money to keep records for the Federal Government? 

Mr. FLAHERTY. There is no question that to have the information 
would be an administrative cost, but I think it would be well worth 
the effort because if we do not have any information on what the 
States are doing, and they are not required to report, it is very 
difficult to evaluate what is working and what is not working. 

Whatever that cost, administrative cost, it necessarily would be 
absorbed out of LEAA funds, but I think it is going to be worth the 
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effort. I do not know if we have any projection on those costs, but it 
should not be that much, either. 

Mr. EVANS. Although it may appear inconsistent, I am asking on 
the one hand tell us what you are doing, and on the other how 
much will it cost? 

One of my major concerns is whether you will request enough 
money to cover the possible administrative increase in cost. 

Mr. GREGG. It does cost money to get information. On the other 
hand, Federal agencies often collect information that they do not 
really need. If we can be sure we are collecting the information that 
is truly e:5sential, while at the same time trying to eliminate 
reporting of information that no one has a real use for, we may find 
we have some offsetting costs. Then we would not substantially 
increase administrative costs. We are going to look for such oppor­
tunities in the course of doing this. 

Mr. EVANS. Thank you. 
Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. RODINO. Thank you very much. 
I have several other questions which I think need to be addressed 

before counsel asks some questions. 
As a followup on the cooperation between the SPA's and the • 

SSA's, single State agencies, does LEAA make any effort at all to . 
determine whether the procedures for coordination which are estab- ' 
Eshed are "effective," as that term is used in the 1976 
reauthorization law? 

In other words, how does LEAA really insure that "effective" is 
"effective" rather than just rhetoric? 

Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir, there are several ways that might be charac­
terized as formal and informal. 

The informal is a continuing dialog between the State planning 
agencies and the single State agencies. We hope that in this fashion 
and through the involvement of other people at the State level of 
government, that the most effective mechanisms can be developed. 

On the more formal side, we do have a program of regular and 
routine monitoring of the State planning agencies by our regional 
offices. One area which will be considered during routine monitor­
ing of the State planning agencies will be: What are those proce­
dures? How are they working? What does it really mean? Is it 
really happening? If there are problems, those would be reported. 

Mr. RODINO. In other words, you are not going to just be satisfied 
with the State planning agency advising you that its program is 
effective without actually--

Mr. GREGG. This will be subject to monitoring. 
Mr. RODINO. You will be sure that it is being monitored? 
Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir. 
Mr. RODINO. You know we have heard about the Shellow report 

from time to time, which as you know has caused some confusion 
among those who have believed for a long time that there is some 
dire\!t relationship between drug addiction, drug abuse, and crime. 
Of course the Shellow report seemed to suggest at least that that is 
not the case. 

I do not know that the report was ever actually published, but I • 
do know that it existed. I do not know what impact it has had. 
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Will your agency be attempting, at least, to eliminate the confu­
sion and will we be in a position to understand whether there is 
that direct relationship? 

Mr. GREGG. That is very definitely the purpose of our research 
plan. 

As I mentioned briefly in my opening statement, it has been very 
frustrating to see a good amount of dollars go into this kind of 
research resulting in a very few conclusions which can be drawn. 
These are very important questions. A great deal of State and local 
funds may depend on what the correct answers are. 

We hope to develop our research program so that we will be 
getting more definitiv(:l answers to these questions. We do not want 
every study to be shot down on the basis of poor methodology 0.(' 

poor data collection. We are very much concerned about that. We 
are going about in a way that will assure we will get more definitive 
answers than we seem to have had in the past. 

Mr. RODINO. Finally, what efforts have been made to conduct a 
long-term evaluation of the TASC program. I believe the TASC has 
really produced some very beneficial results at least in the short 
run. Are there going tv be any attempts to determine whether the 
findings about the short-term successes are long range and 
permanent? 

Mr. GREGG. Yes, sir, very definitely. 
We have, in fact, two efforts underway. One is part of the NIDA 

study that I mentioned. That will consider TASC clients as a subset 
of their broader followup as to the effect of drug treatment pro­
grams. We also have evaluation looking toward precisely the kind of 
conditions needed in order to have successful projects in this area, 
the management issues involved in the TASC program, and the 
need for supervision. 

We think, on the basis of our experience with the program and 
some earlier studies, that this has been a very effective program. 
However, we want to have research that will validate our belief so 
we can say with great confidence that it has been worth while. 

Mr. RODINO. Thank you. 
Mr. Nellis. 
Mr. NELLIS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
I have some brief questions for each of our witnesses. 
Mr. Deputy Attorney General, Mr. Evans has already remarked, 

and I think you volunteered on your own that there were undoubt­
edly more than 1,000 drug-related deaths last year. I am sure you 
know Mr. Bensinger has reported to this committee that in 1975 
there were over 5,200 such deaths and in 1976 some reduction to 
about 3,900. They are now running at the rate of about 3,200. 

Mr. FLAH .. ·RTY. The figure has gone to 5,000 per year, I under­
stand, Mr. Nellis. 

Mr. NELLIS. Right; that is of course a major focus of our commit­
tee, to reduce that figure; to reduce the availability of heroin, 
therefore reduce that figure. 

Also, we have been advised by various Government agencies that 
our addict population is well between 600,000 and 800,000. There 
are approximately 150,000 in New York alone. 
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I think Dr. Bufe will underscore the fact that in Detroit there are 
50,000 to 60,000 addicts. So we are talking about a very, very large 
number. We are talking about 240,000 that NIDA has in treatment 
alone. These are being treated, people we can keep track of. 

So without attempting to overimpress you with the terrible prob­
lem we have, Mr. Deputy Attorney General, I want to ask you this 
question: In your department you have the lead agencies, you have 
LEAA, you have DEA, you have the prosecutive arm; has there 
been some attempt to get these agencies together in order to 
establish the kind of policy guidelines that will enable them to work 
more closely and in less fragmented a fashion? 

Mr. FLAHER'l'Y. Yes, Mr. Nellis. 
I have furnished to Dr. Peter Bourne's group people from our 

area in the Justice Department to work on that task force, which is 
pulling together all of the various components that deal with drugs, 
not just in enforcement but in controlled substances of all types. We 
have people working with him right now. 

You are correct that the Justice Department is involved in DEA 
as well as LEAA to some extent, INS, border patrol activities as 
well. All of this within the Justice Department, plus that which is 
in other departments, is now under a report-study which should be 
available, and we hope to have it available I would say sometime in 
midsummer, which. is what the people we have assigned to that 
study group are telling us. That is a very important study that is 
now going on. 

Mr. NELLIS. Of course this committee looks forward very much to 
seeing not only the plan but the results of the plan. 

I am sure that you recognize, having been the mayor of a large 
city, how significant this type of planning at the upper levels of the 
Federal Establishment must be to the cities that ultimately get the 
burden of these narcotics-related deaths and narcotics activities. 

Thank you, Mr. Flaherty. 
Mr. FLAHERTY. Thank you. 
Mr. NELLIS. Mr. Gregg, I want to encourage you to look at this 

chart, and I am going to put it in evidence, with the chairman's 
approval. 

Mr. RODINO. Without objection. 
[The chart referred to appears on page 25.] 
Mr. NELLIS. We did a very careful study of the total narcotics­

related obligations of LEAA and drew on several sources for arriv­
ing at these figures. One was your agency itself, another was the 
Congressional Budget Office, a third was a study prepared by the 
American Bar Association. 

I would urge you to look at it to see wherein mistakes have been 
made, if any have been made. I think I can fairly and equitably 
draw the conclusion that from the expenditures reflected in this 
chart, up to this point at least, LEAA has steadily lost interest in 
narcotics-related programs. 

One of the answers you gave to a question asked you by the 
chairman was that the States are institutionalizing their programs, 
that is to say, picking up the programs that you have funded in the 
past. 

• 

• 
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I am reminded of very poignant testimony before this committee 
by Mr. Sterling Johnson, the special narcotics prosecutor in New 
York, who is dying out on a limb because he has a backlog of 1,800 
cases and no money. 

My question really is this, Mr. Gregg: If a State will pick up the 
LEAA programs, institutionalize them so you do not have to fund 
them any more, why has the emphasis of the agency not continued 
in the areas of new and innovative programs? I can think of several 
that I do not see any reference to in your planning. 

Mr. GREGG. I do not believe that that is really the case. There is 
no less interest. Amounts of dollars invested is just one indicator of 
interest particularly when there are awarding and reporting delays. 

Some of the programs that we· started 3 or 4 years ago are either 
being assumed by State and local governments or are being picked 
up by other Federal agencies. We are now back at a fairly early 
development stage for some new notions and ideas. 

Mr. NELLIS. Could you identify some of those for us? 
Mr. GREGG. Yes; for example, one program we are going to be 

experimenting with this coming year. We are starting off on a very 
small scale to see if we can identify addicts and drug abusers in 
prison environments 6 to 9 months before release. We will see if we 
can develop appropriate programs for them with emphasis on 
transition of those individuals into carefully supervised drug pro­
grams in the communities. They will just not walk out the prison 
door and get back into the problem without some supervision. 

That is an important program. If it proves out, it could influence 
the investment of a lot of additional LEAA and other money. We 
are at a very early stage of that. We are planning it, and will be 
starting Out on a limited test basis in perhaps a couple of institu­
tions. The dollars would initially be small. 

Mr. NELLIS. Mr. Gregg, has that not been a function of the TASC 
program? Have you not been observing that when you divert people 
from the criminal justice system into rehabilitative services that 
you might get the same research response there? 

Mr. GREGG. We are hopeful that we can. In fact, that is one of 
several reasons for attempting this. One reason has been a reluc­
tance on the part of some prison institutions to try these drug 
programs. We think that this may help in terms of demonstrating 
that for people nearing release there can be effective programs. Our 
experience with TASC has suggested that we can utilize some of the 
TASC concepts in dealing with this particular population. 

Mr. NELLIS. Are there any other new and innovative progrems 
that LEAA has devised in the narcotics field now that the States 
have begun to pick up the older programs? 

Mr. GREGG. In response to an earlier question, I pointed out that 
we now have effective coordination, particularly in the area of 
sharing intelligence and joint operations between enforcement 
agencies. 

We are experimenting in a number of States, as Mr. Grimes 
stated, with more coordinated sharing of intelligence and informa­
tion among enforcement agencies. If that seems to go well, we may 
want to make a heavier investment in that in the future. 

Mr. NELLIS. Are you speaking of State-to-State intelligence, State­
to-city? 
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Mr. GREGG. It involves both. I had in mind interstate and intra~ 
state efforts where there is sharing among a number of States of 
intelligence information among a number of units. 

Mr. NELLIS. What about the Federal Government, are they in~ 
volved? For example, the DIU unit, or in TECS, the Customs 
computer system. 

Mr. GREGG. DIU I would place in a category that I mentioned 
earlier. It is something that was started 3 or 4 years ago that proved 
successful, and in fact was assumed in the DEA budget in fiscal 
year 1977. DEA now has funds in its budget to fund the DIU 
concept. So I would cite that as an example of a worthwhile 
innovation or improvement that was tested out with LEAA funds, 
certainly to DEA's satisfaction and proved effective to the extent 
they were willing to include funds for it in their own budget and use 
it as an ongoing technique. 

Mr. NELLIS. I think you are absolutely right in making that 
assumption. 

Mr. Gregg, one last question. 
This committee, as you know, is focused an.d interested in narcot~ 

ics abuse and control. Has LEAA ever specifically promulgated any 
standards for guidelines in the area of narcotics abuse and control? 

I am not talking about State plans now with respect to overall 
law enforcement or the crim~':Ldl justice system, I am talking about 
drug abuse specifically; is there such a document? 

Mr. GREGG. The closest thing we have had to standards are these 
prescriptive packages that I mentioned, which try to bring together 
the best thinking or the best state~of~the~art information. We have 
not had anything that I would call a published guideline or a 
published standard. 

Mr. NELLIS. Are you at all encouraged by this hearing to try to 
reach something like that? 

Mr. GREGG. What we want to do comes very close to what you are 
suggesting. As we have greater experience regarding some of these 
programs, we can be much more specific in our discretionary grant 
guidelines about the nature of the programs that we fund and what 
characterisiics or features they must have to be sure that they are 
going to be most effective. 

You could call those program models, or you could call them 
standards. ·We are trying to move more in that direction as our 
research and evaluation improves. We can develop discretionary 
guidelines close to what might be called standards. 

Mr. NELLIS. I hope that will happen, because drug abuse is not 
going to get any better without input from an agency such as yours. 

Mr. Grimes, could I ask you a question about evaluation? 
When you review a State plan, can you give us some idea of how 

you put together your preliminary evaluations with respect to 
criminal justice, how much to allocate there to law enforcement, 
how much to allocate there, what portions of law enforcement you 
would like the State to concentrate on? 

When they bring their plans to you, do you not review them and 
evaluate them? 

Mr. GRIMES. Yes, sir, every single plan is evaluated. 

• 

• 
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Mr. NELLIS. How do you evaluate that portion of the plan that 
deals with narcotic addiction? 

Mr. GRIMES. In that case, the narcotics specialist in the regional 
office uses a procedure that we have for all State plans. The 
specialist evaluates that particular portion of the plan to see if, in 
his professional judgment, it is adequate. 

Mr. NELLIS. What standards does he use to make that evaluation? 
Mr. GRIMES. He essentially uses standards which have been 

developed by task forces and various groups that have worked on 
the guidelines, both experts from outside our agency and people 
within the agency. They use criteria which are not specific in 
nature but rather general in nature. 

Mr. NELLIS. Are those criteria in printed or written form? 
Mr. GRIMES. Yes, sir, they are. 
Mr. NELLIS. Would you have any objection to furnishing those, 

with the approval of the Chair? 
Mr. GRIMES. Not at all. I will be happy to. 
Mr. NELLIS. We like to look at those, because some of the things 

we find in the States, for one thing, up to the point of passage of 94-
503, we understand two-thirds of the States are not in compliance 
with their own plans. We understand you only audit 15 percent of 
the States so you are not really able to tell how any of them are 
doing. 

We also understand, and I want to give this to you all at once, we 
also understand that in all the time you have been in existence you 
have only cut off one jurisdiction, and that is poor old D.C., for 
failure to comply. You have lots of failures to comply, but you have 
not cut anybody off. 

Mr. GRIMES. The District of Columbia failed to comply in more 
than just the drug abuse or drug treatment programs. 

Mr. NELLIS. I am sure they failed to comply in a lot of other areas 
as well. 

Mr. GRIMES. We have done l\ rather intensive review of the drug 
components of all comprehensive State plans and your statement 
regarding "two-thirds not in compliance" is in a very strict sense, 
noncompliance. They fall in the continuum of not satisfactory--

Mr. NELLIS. Do you make a distinction between strict compliance, 
strict noncompliance, and not satisfactory compliance? 

Mr. GRIMES. Yes, we certainly do. In many cases inadequate 
information is transmitted to us. Upon receipt of additional infor­
mation, we found they were in compliance. 

In addition, we have placed special conditions on all of the plans 
that were in noncompliance. We attempt to bring them into compli­
ance in 90 days. Subsequent to that, we may have had some 
problem with special conditions, and we found that really we could 
not hold certain States to a special condition. Now, though, we do 
have all States under a condition that will bring them into 
compliance. 

In addition, we are providing models to show the States in which 
program areas they need to improve their enforcement and 
treatment . 

Mr. NELLIS. Mr. Grimes, your only sanction it seems to me is to 
cut off a State that is in noncompliance, is that correct? 



44 

Mr. GRIMES. Only sanction? 
Mr. NELLIS. Yes; the only remedy you have for correcting that 

situation. 
Mr. GRIMES. That is the final sanction, not the only one. 
Mr. NELLIS. What are the other sanctions? Can you withhold 

funds? 
Mr. GRIMES. We can withhold funds, we can divert funds, we can 

stop funding of new programs. 
Mr. NELLIS. Have you ever done any of those? 
Mr. GRIMES. Yes, sir, we have done all of those. 
Mr. NELLIS. In the various States? 
Mr. GRIMES. Yes. 
Mr. NELLIS. Could we have the review for the committee's records 

of those States where you have acted in that manner? 
Mr. GRIMES. Yes, sir. 
[The information referred to follows:] 
Each year, LEAA reviews comprehensive plans submitted by each state for 

utilization of Part C and Part E block grant funds. Once a state's plan is approved, it 
receives an allocation of funds based on its respective population. The LEAA review 
determines compliance with statutory and guideline requirements. Where a plan, or 
parts of a plan, are found not in compliance, the Agency may request revision, • 
special condition the use of funds, witthhold funds, or reject the plan. In the great 
majority of cases, the latter, more drastic remedies are not necessary to assure 
compliance. 

The committee has in its flies a summary of reviews of 1977 comprehensive plans. 
The summary indicates instances where aspects of the plans were found not 
acceptable, and steps taken to correct the deficiencies noted. 

Mr. WOLFF. I would like to know if you have any other remedies. 
For example, if you find diversion of fund5 for other uses-and I am 
not talking about noncompliance but rather about the actual diver­
sion of funds for perhaps an almost illegal fashion-do you have 
any record of any States or organizations that have used funds in 
this fashion? 

Mr. GRIMES. We have had individual cases that have been turned 
over to the appropriate authorities where there was illegal use of 
funds. Adjudication proceedings have been initiated. More fre­
quently, we find unallowable expenditures where a grantee said he 
was going to expend funds for one purpose, but diverted them to 
other areas. 

Mr. WOLFF. Have there been any prosecutions on illegal use of 
funds in this program at all? 

Mr. GREGG. There have been, particularly in the earlier period of 
the program. I can give you a list of those incidents. 

Mr. WOLFF. Thank you. 
[The information referred to is in the committee files.] 
Mr. WOLFF. One final point while I have the time from counsel. 
This question of discrepancy in our figures and your figures is 

something which I think must be reconciled. With the permission of 
the Chair I would like to make a request that the agency furnish for 
the record a more accurate picture of what the real reflection of the 
facts are, and if we can, where these figures are inaccurate? 

Mr. GREGG. Yes. • 
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[The information referred to follows:] 
LEAA must stand by the expenditure information submitted to the Committee at 

the June 8 hearing. While some slight revision might result from adding in awards 
reported since the hearing, the difference would not be significant. These figures are, 
of course, subject to the limitations noted in the response to Item 1, above, as well as 
those indicated in testimony before the Committee. It should also be pointed out that 
the data requested by the Committee is difficult to compile. LEAA's computerized 
system does not utilize the same funding categories as requested by the Committee. 

It was, therefore, necessary to utilize judgement in placing certain types of 
programs in various categories. Because it is not possible under the system used to 
identify projects as purely "drug research," "treatment," "education," "training" or 
other categories, some overlap in reporting also resulted. Many projects fit into more 
than one narrow category and would be reflected in the data in several instances. 

Mr. WOLFF. Thank you. 
Mr. RODINO. This is of course strictly related to drug-relHted 

programs. 
Mr. NELLIS. I have a final question. 
Mr. RODINO. I would like to get to Dr. Bufe. 
Mr. NELLIS. I will do it in just a minute. 
Mr. Gregg, I think you stated earlier that the narcotics specialists 

in the LEAA regional offices are DEA officials, special agents? 
Mr. GREGG. Yes . 
Mr. NELLIS. How are they in a position to evaluate treatment 

components in State plans? The special agents I have met are 
excellent in law enforcement, but I do not think they are experts in 
treatment areas. 

Mr. GREGG. That has been an issue. We have in a number of our 
regional offices other professional staff that have some background 
in this area. In some of our regions, the corrections staff, for 
example, is very experienced regarding projects like the TASC 
program or other programs for treatment in institutions. 

Mr. Grimes might better comment on this. It is my impression 
that, as these people stay with LEAA for awhile, though their real 
expertise and background is in enforcement, they become interested 
and informed in these other areas. I would certainly not say that 
they become expert because there are not very many experts in the 
country in some of these fields, much less in our regional offices. 

Mr. NELLIS. People with NIDA would disagree. 
I think if you ever said to Dr. DuPont that DEA agents could 

become experts in treatment, he would have--
Mr. GRIMES. As a matter of fact, our correction specialists in the 

regions review the treatment programs. They have done studies 
that reveal the one-third/two-thirds compliance issue that you 
raised before, sir. 

Mr. RODINO. Mr. Frey. 
Mr. FREY. I apologize for being late. I have two other hearings 

going on the breeder reactor. 
I have one question. In the statistics that LEAA puts together, do 

you have any breakdown on the number of individuals associated 
with organized crime that we have issued a warrant for that have 
either posted bail and skipped or just skipped; second, the convic­
tion record of those in organized crime? 

We were told a while back that one out of three identifiable with 
organized crime are put on probation. Can you either testify to that 
now or put that in the record? 
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Mr. FLAHERTY. We do not keep those figures in LEAA, but it is 
quite possible that DEA may have figures in that area, and perhaps 
we could help in that sense with DEA, finding if they have such 
figures. 

Mr. FREY. Fine, thank you. 
Mr. RODINO. Thank you very much, Mr. Flaherty and Mr. Gregg, 

Mr. Grimes. 
We will now hear from Dr. Noel C. Bufe, Administrator of the 

Michigan Office of Criminal Justice Programs, 
Dr. Bufe, we know you have a prepared statement, You may 

proceed to present it. I suggest that you might summarize it, We 
will insert this in its entirety in the record. 

TESTIMONY OF NOEL C. BUFE, ADMINISTRATOR, 
MICHIGAN OFFICE OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE PROGRAMS 

Dr. BUFE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
I will proceed to do that. Because of the lateness of the hour I will 

just touch on the highlights and then be available for questions. 
The first part of the testimony deals with a statement of the 

problem in a number of different dimensions. In the light of the • 
discussion this morning, and knowing of your interest in the area, 
in describing the problem I would call your attention to the text 
because we have attempted to measure it in a number of different 
ways. The lttom line, in that section of the presentation, acknowl-
edges the ,Lousness of the problem in our State. We proceed in the 
testimony to develop the response that our State has developed in 
regard to the narcotics and drug abuse problem, and attempt to 
point out the comprehensiveness of our response and to make a 
point that we feel that no single remedy is the answer, and our 
program thusly has been developed across a broad range of program 
activity. 

Our efforts at the very beginning were designed to institutionalize 
much of the startup work that LEAA made possible. I think that 
was in compliance with the intent of the program which was to 
provide seed money for important things to be done, and for State 
and local governments to pick up then on the good parts of the 
program. 

I think we have demonstrated good faith in that regard, and our 
testimony points to the institutionalized components of the program 
that are ongoing now as a result of LEAA. 

This speaks to the question of the committee members about why 
it appears that drug investments of LEAA are so low. There is 
absolutely no way we could have the program today that we have in 
the area of narcotics and drug abuse had not the State and local 
governments institutionalized the important parts of what LEAA 
was able to start. 

For example, in the treatment area alone we are spending over 
$20 million; we don't get that much through the total LEAA 
program in Michigan for all the work that has to be done in 
criminal justice. LEAA was very important in starting something, 
and the State and localities have now picked it up. • 
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We go on to state that there is still much more that could be 
done. I think the committee is interested in this. I think we have to 
do a better job of telling you what your drug program is in the 
States. I don't think there is any question about that. But there is 
much more than can be done, and the bottom line of the testimony 
gets to the point of the funding levels of LEAA. 

We think we have been responsible and responsive to not only 
this problem but others, but we cannot continue to do the innova­
tive and important things that have to be done if the support is not 
forthcoming. 

I would point out, as I did in the testimony that I prepared, that 
under the reauthorization act of 1976 we do now have the authority 
to do more of the evaluation and monitoring kinds of things that 
you discussed this morning with the use of action moneys. I would 
point out quickly that at the same time that this will give us 
important information, it does cut into use of action money to meet 
the street problem. 

I believe the material in the statement tells a story of how our 
State has gone about programing activity to deal with the narcotics 
and drug abuse problem . 

If we assess the harm and loss caused by drugs, which we 
attempted to do through the testimony, the expenditures are well 
worthwhile and we obviously feel they should be continued. We will 
continue funding local projects for narcotics investigation as long as 
they are within local and State priorities and meet operational 
guidelines and dollars are available. 

Programs we have funded have been continued almost totally 
with local funds, in some cases not to the extent that they were 
started with, but in all cases the effort was continued. 

We must also seek to better educate people toward less abuse of 
controlled substances, whether alcohol, pot, or heroin. So whether 
we support enforcement, treatment, or education programs, 
sharpened by what evaluation has taught us, we feel LEAA support 
is vital and necessary to continue our efforts. 

This leads me to an urgent recommendation. If this Congress 
adopts its current recommended level of funding for the LEAA 
program, we will be 25 percent below the 1976 level, and 20 percent 
below the 1977 funding level, which is the current year. We need 
Federal aid to support promising concepts demonstrated over the 
past 8 years, and which I have attempted to highlight. 

Drug investigation is just one of many areas that will suffer if the 
cuts are approved. It must also be noted that the Crime Control Act 
of 1976 added substantially more requirements for offices like the 
one I am a part of. More and more of our time, money, and effort 
goes to preparing reports and fIlling out questionnaires. This seri­
ously impacts our performance of the basic mission, which is to get 
the action on the street. 

At the risk, Mr. Chairman, of skipping over parts of the testi­
mony that arc of particular interest to you, I think I should close in 
light of the hour and thaJ1k you for this opportunity to be with you 
and share views on the LEAA program and State and local involve­
ment. I offer cit tl"ii;:; time to answer any questions. 

Mr. RODINO. Thank you very much, Dr. Bufe. 



48 

Doctor, we have heard the previous witnesses mention the TASC 
program and the way it has worked, and it seems to have met with 
a great deal of approval. I notice that in your prepared statement 
you also point out the success of this program. Do you feel that the 
funding that has been provided in that area, and of course as I see 
from your statement LEAA put $800,000 into TASC in Detroit, do 
you think first of all that that amount of money was well spent 
when you consider the results of TASC? 

Dr. BUFE. I think it was a very important commitment, and I 
think it was money well spent. I think we could challenge that 
every dollar was or was not expended effectively. This was a 
learning experience. I think we have learned something very impor­
tant from it. The testimony goes on to suggest that the recidivism 
rate as a result of that involvement has improved. That is lU"!owl­
edge we have gained out of it in addition to the good that the 
individual people received as well as society generally. 

Mr. RODINO. How would you evaluate the program as compared to 
others that have been tried? 

Dr. BUFE. In terms of the bottom line, what we have done to 
reduce recidivism, I think it has been quite effective. I think we 
have had successes in terms of management that might even be A. 
better, but here again this was a startup kind of activity in which .. 
we learned from it, and I think it was a good investment. 

Mr. RODINO. Have you any idea at all as to the percentage of 
those who didn't go back into crime, those who were helped by the 
TASC program? 

Dr. BUFE. My testimony, which I will read to you, says that 
recidivism among drug addicts prior to this program was 32 percent. 
The rate for those probationed since the program started is 17 
percent. And I think that is a considerable finding for such a short 
time with such a small investment. 

Mr. RODINO. Let me go to another area which has been of 
considerable interest to me and many others and, unfortunately, 
hasn't been addressed as I think it should be addressed because of 
the magnitude of the problem and it relates to women. I have been 
gathering data and have been finding that, unfortunately, there has 
been no attempt to specifically address the problem of women in the 
area of drug abuse, alcohol, et cetera. Yet I find that the statistics, 
the data, have shown a tremendous increase in addiction in this 
area with a concomitant increase in crime. What programs specifi­
cally targeting treatment of women and minorities have been devel­
oped in your State? 

I would like to point out that in 1975 I sponsored an amendment 
to the Drug Abuse Treatment Act which focused attention on this 
problem and urged that there be more emphasis given to this 
problem. Can you tell me what has been done in your State? 

Dr. BUFE. I think what I would like to do is reserve a reaction to 
that, and I will write it to you, but it is my impression, because I 
have been involved in the development of some of these programs, 
that ",e make no effort to discriminate in terms of design of the 
program for either women or men, but I would want to verify this. 

My impression, Mr. Chairman, is that they are being attended to • 
equally. I sense the concern you have about the increase in female 
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involvement with crime and with these drug abuse problems. I feel 
quite comfortable, because I have seen women involved in our 
programs onsite and I feel quite comfortable we are being respon­
sive equally to both sexes, but I will verify that. It is a good 
question. 

Mr. RODINO. I appreciate your being frank about not being able to 
give me an immediate response. I would, however, appreciate re­
ceiving your thoughts on this problem. 

Dr. BUFE. I will. 
[The information referred to follows:] 
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detroit house of correction 
the forgotten 
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on Iht" TTI.II" Uifl'th!I't bl f .lU'I4· It 1'1 hl' th.ll lill .. moo,' 
JlII'lotHl" J1HJ IJ.lt(lh oInt! proh.lllwl 1,1<,1'10,111 .. 

lJf'(.lU"\' 01 Iht' rt,l,l1IH'lv ... 111.111 ftunlll('r 01 \\01111'r1 

[(}fnrnlll,·d IU (orrl'rlum .. ,.., .. h'm. fhl0U~t\lIU~ !la' 
n.lIIon "ofU'ly h,1'. Ilt'U'( ~H'I'11 lortl'd til 1'lIlk .It 
thl'!r np('lh, Iht'lr Ilt)U\U1h fiwlr trt'.llnwol 

()',!y hO(f·tllh-. \\-111} rntrl'.l'UiJ; .1\\loIit·nt' ..... III J!I 
WnflH'n'\ prohh·m .. ,HId Ill(" gtl)\\olng (W1Il' (ol\(' 

JnI!1ng wunwn. ft.l .. Hw h'm.lIt' oti(>ndN hq-!utl III 
H't E'IV" !lOOt(' JUl'nllon 

In Muhl~Jn, (UnfNn !Ilf Ih(> fall' 1,1 " .. elml'n 
()H~'ntfl'r~ hJ.'> bp('n ,1('.1dl"· ~rrw.If'g In !he' puhl/(­
and pm.,lit' \(>(lor (nnt Nn \\·,1'" 11l1J,tralt'd In lhf· 
OI'(f'm!H'f 1'J:'5, I.l~t'fj"t'r olllw \\'om{'n'!,> l)j\I\IO" 

n! th(' Ol'!r(lll H!Ju\(' 1I~ ('urrtl{ lum IDl'Hu('tll hy 
Ihl' ,1ol1(I<; { orr(,< IlOilO, fkp.lrit'lt'nl. 

Pn'''lOut,ly rlm h\' tl"w Uly elf Dl'lmlt. fhlS 
S{J..},ear·uhJ pnsor. HI Phnmulh Towf, .. htp 1<; .,0 

nmdown Ihal m.)mlt?flam (' I'> ., Ius 109 balll£' 
Although It... ({)U;,,;l·-"f\.h· arr.:mgt'mc'nt ,t, prl)tMbly 
more hUlllJn(' th.m o:l d'lI block 111 '>OO1C of ttll' oldE'f 
m.lle 1O,>llfllllon", th!1F, rrl~f)n h.3\ bl"ltlnll' Jimo .. t 
(c,untNprodu(tl'o"> bt·tau .. t' 01 ,Is (UndllrUrl 

All WCim('n (onvr(!l'd of fl,htflU'" In MIlhlgJTl .Hl' 
sen I to 1h(>lr Instrtutilln In .\1<1" of 19:'6 Uw d'''''''IOIl 
houst'd 2M women felot1 .. <1rld :Of] nll'id(',Jmnilnl'i 
Thp olVl'f.tse numbN of ..... omPfl Il·fom. at Of'Ho{ () 

Fem"le offenders hne 5ped~1 hec{h - p~rli(ul.uly 
In the UC.l or medical urc - thai m.aJe prisoner~ 
do nul. Allhou~h Improving, medic.ll can: .11 the 
Wumcn's Division of Ih~ Detroit House 01 Conec­
lion Is stili cDnsidered i".adequ~te. 

------_ .. ------' 
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r" ~::~:O~ou~~~;C~::C'TIO;' 
i ~8~t~S4~~~:'~:~1~'lt.l, 4B17(1 !'hIJllt' 

\.<1>') .. hI) .1G1hl t·j\yfl livl:r H,.LI]) CUy ·f 
[J,'U')lt by S~ 1~t' 1ft Ot" "",bN. lJ7~) 
c "P,l\~lt..,. '~"i; :1m, dV"f.lq.' pll~l. l~L'ij 
~':11. .1rp·!t.tlll" 1 l JI'rllH' 

1!1 1971) \\J'; 20a. JUfI'ich<-tions which srnt('nce 
nll .. dl',,11mants. tn Ihe m~hlutmn p.l~ to the stJh~ the 
prr dll'Ol cosh uf thrir housing. 

BrSICfps thr ph)S"""ll condition of the institution, 
!rpatmt'nt pro{:f.lmnllng for the womt'n prisonerS is 
('xlremdy Iimltl'd, rJ.ulicularly in vocational eduta· 
tion. 

Some Impruvrnwnt<; 10 all arcas have occurred, 
hUW(>H'f, ')IOCC .. I,\I~ lakeovrr. 

8a~i(' r('mt'd,.11 Niue .1110n, preparation ror the 
Gl~nNal Edut,llmn O(,Iyf'lnpm('nt t('sl and high 
'lh{)ol (omrlrtmn oln~ offt'rcd by an enlo1rged 
rdu(JtmnJI .,Iaf( .)l thE' institution. ThE' bU'ilnt'S5 
orhl p pdur.:olti(Jn program has b(>cn ('xpanded. 

C{1I!l'gC' LC£'dIIS (an bl' E'olrnpd through a prugr<tm 
UflNf'd' .11 the' ,n ... hUlllon by Sc.hnoluaft College. 
l!\'JOIJ. U"uJlly trn 10 21) wom('n arc p.nticlp.lling 
at any g!\lt'n Ilml". Suml' n"j,ldcot" audit Ihl' da'Sses 
without rre'ch! 

In the ,ut'ol of .... (J~aljon.ll ('duldllOn the options 
J;rp hmlh'fl but (\'(pJndmg. The most ~Ub5lJntial 
progr.m\ mvulH's Ihr inStitution. Schoo1crolU Col· 
It'gl' and tlw Plrlnouth Cenll'r for Human Oe­
vplnpm(·nl. 

Qualified women (an INrn to be nurse assistants. 
thlfd care work en and teacher's aides in this 
program w~l(h is under the direction ~, the 
(oUe·gt'. Trazned wom,'n prisoners work with the 
blind. Infirm, phYSically and mentdlly handicapped 
patl(lnt'i at the {enter Since the program starled In 
1973 abnut 70 per cent o( the women have found 
lobs In pflVJte Ilnct pub:" institutions y,hich care (or 
ur Ilam h.1ndlt.lpP('d or ill persons. A numbN of 
wom('r: who partie Ip.ltC'd in the program whIle at 
OeHuCu now work rull·tlme at the cenler. 
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CRIMES FOR WHICH FEMALE FELONS 

ARE SERVING TIME AT DEHOCO 

MARCH 197(; 

OFFENSES 

Larceny from Building 
Stcond Degree Murder 
Manslaughter 
Armed Robbery 
Pl'Ison Escape 
uttering and P.ubllshlng 
Unlawful Sale of Narcotic 

Assault w/intent to Rob Armed 
FIrst Degree Murder 
Catlying .!I Concealed Weapon 
Burglary 

Forgery 
Larceny from Person 
Receiving Stolen Property 
Violation of Check Law 

UnBrm~d Robbery 
Cnecks w/o Account or Fund 

NUMBER OF 
_______ !~~~J!. 

44 
29 

2' 
18 
16 
IS 
14 
12 

Assault w/lnhnt Greet Body Harm Len than Murder 
Larceny 
KJdnapping 

Entl!ring w/o Breaking 
possession of Narcollc 

L 
L,rceny by Conversion 

. 
. . _______ c_'u_e_lt_Y_t_O __ c_hl_'d_,_.n ______________________________________________ ~ welt .. ,e Fraud Over $500 

Other Offenses 11 

,A program of on .. theoJob rraining IS assorialrd 
""lh the business of lice educ.llion program. and a 
smalf .. lnformal training se~sion in dental laboralOry 
Id~hn(llogy Is offered to a few residents undN thE' 

IrecUon Qf the tnsUtution's, dentist. 

Oasses in food services are underway as well as a 
cofurse in pOise O\nd self·confidence, which is part 
() the academic schoo1. A program of home 
management, Including budgeting. nutrition. child 
ate and basic mechanical trai:"1ing is planned. 

Also tm 'he drawing board is famlty counseling 
and Instruction in Joboseeking and interviewing 
l«hnlques. 

The d~partment also is in,"esti,gating the posslbit· 
Ity of locating a prison industry at the site to 
Pfovide more jobs for the women. 

Beyond these limited vocahonal offerings. reS1· 
dents Can hold 10SillUlion.1 jobs which pay aboul 5.5 
C~l$ a day in the cannery. the sClving roum. the 
utchens, on yard detail and in housekeeping. They 

also can act as nurses aides in the institution's 
infirmary. 

Although the recreation program is limited 
bQcause of space. the inSlilution does ha\'e a 
full-time recreation direclor. There are rollers kat· 
ing, baseball, table tennis. pool and physical filness 
and health carl' classes available. 

Fm le:sure time activities. there is a 'Sman Ubrary 
serviced by the Detroit Public library, iI knilling 
club and !-everal organizations which draw support 
from outside groups. 

Among these organizations are: Two clubs for 
those serving lIfe and long sentences assisted by 
the American Associa!ion or Univcrsily Women, a 
chapter of the Jaycetts, a .sel( awareness group and 
some religious organizations. InformiJi hobbycralt 
activities involve some women. The institution 15 in 
thi' procpss of gelting a Jaw library. 

1 
Group and individual counseling is also provided. 

For drug abusers there is SHAR House, one of the 
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more attractive cottages among the nine 4O·bed 
units. This therapeutic community, run by a private 
organization based tn Detroit, currently treats about 
30 women In a highly slructured setting. 

As In the male Institutions, selected women are 
offered the department's parole contract (sre 
section on parole contracts). 

Religious counseling and programs are provided 
by part·llme contraclually·paid chaplains. 

Women prisoners have special problems not 
found In male institutions thilt must be attended to 
_ among them the need (or specialized medical 
care. Minor medIcal Cilrc is offered in the 
instilulion*s antiquated and substandard infirmary 
which was scheduled (or improvement in 1976. A 
full-time physician, a part· time dentist, a dental 
technician and six nurses make up the Slaff al Ihe 
Infirmary. Several physicians also are available on a 

I 
'. 

.. ---

:r~r;l :' 
".'f .,'/If' .., , ... 

~_ J 
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(untra('tual basis; a gynecoloRi~1 rt'~ularly visilS Iht> 
imtitullon. Sl'riuus'mt-dIC.al prohh'l1l'i olrl' h,mdlt-rl 
at !lit" W,lyne County C;t'Ol'r.ll Hu~pi"ll. 

Although many improVl"OI('nls hav(· b('en mold(' in 
programming lor the ft'malC' ollt'ndN at Dt-HoCo. 
thl.' (ontillions of the pri'ion makl' Ihi~ in .. Wution ~ 
highly undesirable. 

Thl' stolte plans to abandon the prison in nud·1977 
when a new S10.5 million wonll'n's in'i\lIUllOn IS 

complet('d in Piusfi{'ld Tuwn'ihip n('.1r Yp!loilJnli. It IS 
10 house about 270 wumen ((·Ions With the 
responsibility for the care of the misdl'olmnants 
going bac k to the Jurisdiclions (rom whi<.h th('y are 
wntenced. 

Until the n('w prison IS donl', opportunl1ies ror 
the imprlsont.'d f('male fclon are Iimilt'd in Michl· 
gan. 

Women offenden In Michigan find respite from the tedium of prison life by puning hobbies and keeping in louch ",ilh the Q\llside 
~ 1hrouSh telephone privileges and family visits. 

65 
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Mr. RODINO. It seems that this problem has really been neglected 
and has not been properly addressed. As a matter of fact, forums 
have been conducted in this area, and I addressed a forum a couple 
of years ago, a national forum, on women, alcohol, and drug abuse, 
and I was surprised frankly at the lack of emphasis in this area and 
the lack of awareness as to the need to really address the problem. 

There is in the office of NIDA a Special Assistant for Women's 
Concerns which has made an attempt to address these problems. I 
was hoping that, with LEAA, and with the other agencies that 
recognize the need, they would see to it that something is done in 
this area. 

And we are talking about crime, and we know that, unfortu­
nately, drug addiction when it comes to women leads to prostitu­
tion, it leads to a deteriorating life, and it aflects the community at 
large, so that I feel it is about time that we begin to address this 
problem. 

Dr. BUFE. I feel quite comfortable, but I will investigate that 
specifically. I should point out too in our State we have a number of 
women involved in the commission activity relating to criminal 
justice and to some of the special abuse areas. As a matter of fact, 
we have leadership through women in that regard. I feel very ... 
comfortable because I have seen women involved, but I want to .., 
verify it to be sure. 

Mr. RODINO. Thank you. 
Mr. Chairman? 
Mr. WOLFF. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Dr. Bufe, we are grateful for your contribution here. I must say, 

since you come from an area that impacts upon John Conyers' 
Judiciary subcommittee that is responsible for oversight of LEAA, I 
am sorry that he is not here today to hear your testimony. I am 
sure that he is busy in another area and will review it. He has been 
one of the prime drug fighters in this Congress and we are very 
fortunate to have a man like that in the Congress. 

I would just like to address myself to the fact that I am from New 
York, and we have been the drug capital of the world until you 
recently took over the mantle, according to some of the newspapers. 

Dr. BUFE. I would probably argue with you on that. 
Mr. WOLFF. Under any circumstance, they indicated that some of 

your cities have been a major focus of activity by t''.>me of the drug 
traffickers. To what do you attribute this great in~rease of activity 
in your area? 

Dr. BUFE. That is a real hard question. It would be speculation, I 
suppose, to get into that. I have my own impressions. I tend to feel 
that we have only begun to really learn about the extent of the 
problem. Our information systems have only in recent years been 
implemented to begin to tell about our problems. You have spoken 
to the Federal representatives this morning about the problem of 
information. I think one of the very significant issues in that regard 
is that we are only beginning to be in a better position to learn 
about our problem more specifically. It could be I suppose because 
the countermeasure activity that we have instituted hasn't been • 
sufficient. 

Mr. WOLFF. You are one of the States that are not in compliance, 
as I understand it, with LEAA. Is that correct? 
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Dr. BUFE. I don't know. I don't know that we are not. 
Mr. WOLFF. We have been told that your State is one of the States 

that is not in compliance. 
Dr. BUFE. With what? Do you know specifically? 
Mr. WOLFF. The previous voluntary requirements on the assess­

ment programs, I have been told by counsel. 
Dr. BUFE. Are you talking about evaluation or what? 
I would just like to point out the criminal justice problem is a 

very broad, comprehensive kind of a beast, and I am not aware I am 
not in compliance with anything. 

Mr. WOLFF. I was just wondering whether or not you felt that was 
a restrictive factor in your ability to cope with the problem? In 
other words, the compliance required by LEAA, and specifically the 
part E reporting requirements, which I have just receiTled from staff 
just now. I don't really think that has any relevance to the basic 
thrust of my question, but I am just wondering whether or not you 
fmd that the restrictions placed upon you by LEAA impair your 
efforts in any fashion, or are they really necessary? 

Dr. BUFE. Well, I made a statement in the testimony that we are 
and in the future we will be, required to do even more compliance 
type of activities, and while we are doing this, obviously we cannot 
be involved in the street activity. I do fmd it somewhat restrictive, 
and I can tell you for a fact that this coming year, in light of the 
congressional expression up to this point of a reduced level of 
funding, that more and more of our action-related resources will be 
devoted to compliance reporting, administrative kinds of things that 
I feel are nice, but not as important as getting the job done on the 
street. 

Mr. WOLFF. Do you have any handle at all on the drug relation­
ship to street crime in your area, percentagewise? 

Dr. BUFE. It is a very difficult thing to nail down, but I would 
tend to agree with the statement of I believe the committee chair­
man that it is probably around one-half as a contributing factor to 
crime. 

Mr. WOLFF. I am sure that the reasons for your receiving in­
creased Federal funding are very valid. However, since street crime 
is primarily local crime, is this not also a responsibility of the local 
enforcement people as well? 

Dr. BUFE. I would agree, and I think the record is very clear in 
our State. I cannot speak for others, and I hope you will talk to 
other States. I think the record is very clear we have acted responsi­
bly. I point to the effort of our State to become involved in the 
treatment dimension of the problem, and we have invested in the 
past few years a program that now totals about $20 million a year. 
We have done many other things at the State and local level to cope 
with the problem because, obviously, it is a big contributing factor. 

We think we could do more innovative things. When you deal 
with a new idea and you are starting up new activities it just seems 
to me we can do a lot better job of accelerating the kinds of things 
we are ultimately shooting for. I think we have demonstrated that 
in the period of this program, and I am just sorry that Congress 
doesn't feel that way. 
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I point out in the testimony that we haven't given up on other 
social issues. We have the unemployment issue which is part of the, 
crime problem too. Congress sticks with unemployment and job 
funds, but I get the feeling that we are not very excited at the 
congressional level to stick with the problem of crime. 

I have a lot of other things to do in our State in terms of 
innovative programing to deal with the drug problem, and I can 
assure you if you fund at the $600 million level I am not going to be 
able to get much of it done. It is going to take a lot longer to do it, 
because LEAA money is for startup, and our pickup record is clear. 
The record is before you, and I think we can make progress. 

Mr. WOIiFF. Dr. Bufe, I must preface this question with a remark. 
The question was asked before by the gentleman from Florida 
relative to organized crime and its activities. I must preface my 
remarks, however, by stating to you the great concern that I have 
relative to the stereotype that is created by the word "organized" 
crime. It brings to mind the old groups that were in organized crime 
referren to at one time as a Mafia relationship, and what have you. 
I should like to at this point disabuse many of the people who 
attempt to stereotype organized crime into this area. Today in the 
drug field with regard to organized crime so far as I am concerned, J8. 
its complexion has changed completely. With respect to traffickers ,., 
in drugs, the organized crime figures have been Chinese, they have 
been Jewish, they have been black, Chicano, all other types of 
groups, and therefore when I pose this question to you of organized 
crime I wish you would address it in its total structure rather than 
in the very narrow structure that has been stereotyped. 

Do you find an intrusion of organized crime activities in your 
area, specifically in the drug field? 

Dr. BUFE. I would much prefer that this question be addressed to 
the law enforcement officials in our State because they are obvi­
ously in a better position to do that. It is my impression that there 
has been intrusion of organized crime into the drug trafficking 
business, and again I am going to answer in that scope that you 
gave me, not specifically by anyone group. I felt for awhile they 
were out of that trafficking, but it seems to me that they have come 
back into it. 

However, I think it would be much more helpful to your commit­
tee to get that directly from our director of State police, or perhaps 
from our chief of police in Detroit. 

Mr. WOLFF. I wonder if you could perhaps act somewhat as 
intermediary for us and get that response for the committee? 

Dr. BUFE. Yes, sure. 
[The information referred to follows:J 
Dr. Bufe provided the committee with a letter describing several occurrences in 

Michigan that lead the State police to conclude such events are "sufficient to 
establish the basis of a reasonable cause to believe there is organized crime involve­
ment." (The letter is in the committee flies.) 

Mr. WOIiFF. Thank you. 
Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. RODINO. Mr. Frey. 
Mr. FREY. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. • 
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In your treatment program, in putting it together, have you 
consulted other States such as California or any other States to see 
what they do? 

Dr. BUFE. Have we done that? 
Mr. FREY. Yes. 
Dr. BUFE. Yes, our people who are involved in the treatment 

dimension of our program are very close to their counterparts in 
the other States. 

Mr. FREY. I just wondered did you base it on any other particular 
State when you put it together. 

Dr. BUFE. We have had help from some of the west coast States, 
particularly California, Arizona, New York, some other eastern 
States. 

Mr. FREY. California is probably one of the few States that really 
has kept decent records over a period of time and afterwards 3 
years for the people who entered the program. As of a few years ago 
only 17 pecent are not back in the program. But that is not bad, 
really. 

I think that sometimes we look at the percentages and really 
knock the programs, but I think, practically speaking, after 3 years 
if you can take 17 percent of it out with all the problems you have 
of people going back into the street, back in the same atmosphere, 
that is not bad at all, and I think you use the figure that Chairman 
Rodino did of 17 percent before. 

Dr. BUFE. Yes; of course Mr. Rodino has the same figure I came 
out with. I guess I share your feeling. I think any progress we make 
at all is important. 

Mr. FREY. I do too, and of course, as you know, there are even 
programs in California which help somebody get a job after they get 
out. When they get through the fa.cilities there are halfway houses 
for them to live in. I spent some time out there going through the 
program and looking at it, and while there is no program, or there 
are certainly no things for a heroin addict as such, they did seem to 
have some flexibility in it also. 

How many people do you project are going to go through your 
treatment program in the next few years? Do you have any idea? 

Dr. BUFE. I think I can retrieve that. I don't happen to know right 
off hand. 

[The information referred to follows:] 
The information system to track those in treatment only recently became oper­

ational. On March 31, 1976, there were 12,564 persons in treatment in Michigan. The 
table of treatment modality follows: 



Modality 

Drug-Free 

Detoxlficalion 

Mamtenance 

Other 

TOTALS 

Modality 

Drug-Free 

Detoxification. 

Maintenance 

Other, 

TOTALS. 
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UUllulion Allitn by Modality and Environment 
For Drug Treatment Unll. 

National Drug Abu.e Trealmllnt UtIlizalion Sur<eyt 
Prevatonce Date March 31, 1916 

Actual Clla"t. In Treatment 
Client Environment 

Out- Resl- Inpatient 
patient dentiat Daycare Hospital 

5.471 447 35 38 

479 2 0 29 

5,468 2 0 0 

a 0 0 1 

11.418 451 35 68 

Percent UtlllZIJlion 
Client Environment 

Out- Resl- Inpatient 
Patient dential Daycare Hospltat 

79 90 83 78 

97 33 0 66 

91 25 a 0 

a a 0 100 

85 87 83 72 

Prison TOTALS 

234 6,225 

350 860 

0 5,470 

8 9 

592 12,564 

Prison TOTALS 

123 81 

67 81 

a 91 

40 43 

81 85 

t Sponsored by the National Institute on Drug Abuse through the State of Michigan Integrnted Drug 

Abuse Reporting Proces<. (IDARP). 
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Mr. FREY. You are obviously short of people, facilities, halfway 
houses, and all that. Maybe also for the record you could provide 
what you think you would need as a budgetary matter to be able to 
do what you want in the treatment area. 

Dr. BUFE. OK; that is available, and I just don't want to misin­
form you. I want to be very exact. 

[The information referred to follows:] 
Actually, in the treatment area, we are meeting the demand right now. Most 

programs are not at full capacity. If more funds were available, the greater need is 
for better data collection, training, evaluation, and planning. Our Substance Abuse 
Office feels that $1-$2 million spread over State and local coordinating agencies 
(added to $4.8 million) would allow much better use of the $6.6 million alcohol and 
$8.9 million drug treatment program. 

Mr. FREY. We appreciate that. 
Let me ask you just a general question. This is maybe something 

a law enforcement man can answer but I would like to have your 
thoughts on it too. 

By the way, I went to the University of Michigan up there so I 
know a little bit about the area, but one of the problems of course, 
whether it is in Detroit or Michigan, whether it is on the border 
like in Florida where I am from, is that so much of the work that is 
done by the local police or by the county or by the State-that is 
really just hitting at the periphery of it-so much of l.t at least 
appears to be organized, I use it in the broad sense of the word­
people involved in crime who are fairly well organized who go over 
not only county and State but international lines and that kind of 
thing, and I just really wonder with the money-and I am for it, 
because again I think you are at least doing somethlng-I just 
wonder if maybe the answer in that area isn't an increased national 
effort. In other words, where are you going to get the most for your 
money out of the thing? If we keep putting a lot of it in the States it 
gets so diffused and every little city or county has their own drug 
thing, but they really cannot operate without the intelligence that 
is needed. What is your feeling on that? 

Dr. BUFE. It is a very astute observation about designing strate­
gies to deal with that problem. I guess I would react this way. I 
think it takes a partnership to deal with the problem that is 
involved as this and I would agree that it is international, it is 
interstate, and it is intrastate. We even have some serious problems 
that are difficult to coordinate within our own State. 

I would like to suggest, and I feel very strongly about this, that 
we need all the parts. I guess my testimony points to the record of 
what our locals have done and I admit in the testimony that we 
haven't got to the target, the higher ups, but I would suggest 
further to you that when a Federal agent comes in, or even a State 
agent comes in, it is usually that local enforcement agent who is in 
the best position to point out to these officials what the changes are 
in that community, who the actors are that are different from the 
ordinary. 

Mr. FREY. I suppose you have the same problem, some of which 
surfaced in our State, that the agent from out of town, the so-called 
expert, really doesn't want to tell them much, and we found this . 
We have a real problem with it of coordinating down the line. I 
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think it is a good point because I think all are needed, but I get very 
fr4strated because there doesn't seem to be any coordination of it, 
and even in the LEAA funding that goes into different areas, and I 
am not talking about your State-I am talking about mine-that 
goes into different areas, there is really no overall coordination of 
what you are getting. 

Dr. BUFE. Let us not give up though. 
Mr. FREY. No choice. 
Dr. BUFE. Yes, we have no choice. It is a very complicated 

problem of coordination, but in our State one of the most exciting 
things LEAA has done in the enforcement dimension of this prob­
lem is to design, develop, multijurisdictional metro squads, and we 
have made that work. 

Now, if we can make locals work together, and there has always 
been that saine kind of jealousy or whatever you want to call it-I 
don't even know that it is not healthy-we can have an impact 
upon the problem. The point is we have been able to break those 
barriers or impact upon them, and I guess I am not ready to give 
up. It is not just the Fed not talking to the State or local, but it is 
the local more often not talking to the State or Fed . 

. 1 think we have demonstrated these barriers can be impacted and • 
we cannot give up. We have to do more of it. 

Mr. FREY. I agree with you, and one last question. Can you just 
give us percentagewise what the increase in effort has been in the 
State in the total drug program over the last 2 or 3 years? How 
much have you increased the effort in it and what is it in real 
dollars, and what projections do you have for the future? 

Dr. BUFE. Yes, I can--
Mr. FREY. Can you ballpark that for us now? 
Dr. BUFE. I can ballpark it. I will try to. We probably since the 

beginning of the program have increased the commitment to drug 
abuse narcotics problems by probably fivefold. 

Mr. FREY. From what to what? 
Dr. BUFE. Well, I would have trouble with that. 
Mr. FREY. $10 million to $50 million, or in that range? 
Dr. BUFE. We have gone at least that much, yes. I can get more 

specific about that. 
Mr. FREY. I would be interested in that for the record, and also 

what plans you have in the future because I think it has just got to 
get higher in all our priorities and I say the Federal first, but I 
think that is across the board for the States and for the local 
communities. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Dr. BUFE. OK. 
[The information referred to follows:] 
In 1973-74, our OSAS distributed $12.5 million in community treatment funds. In 

1977-78 the projected expediture will be $17 million, a 36% increase. At this level, we 
are meeting the current deI!'and for treatment services. 

Mr. RODINO. Thank you. 
Mr. NELLIS. One question. Dr. Bufe, thank you very much for 

being here and waiting this long. 
Dr. BUFE. It is my pleasure. • 
Mr. NELLIS. Your figures do not show the same trend as the 

LEAA figures across the board. You had an increase from about $3 
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million in 1972 to about $22 million narcotics and alcohol abuse in 
1977. Is that a reflection in your judgment of the increased prob­
lems involving drug abuse and alcohol abuse in the city of Detroit, 
or is that a reflection of the State's problem? 

Dr. BUFE. I think it is probably a combination of a lot of things. I 
would like to say that that, first of all, is part of it, but I think 
importantly if you go to the record, you will see that the commit­
ment has been made really when this program got off the ground to 
attend to the problem and it has taken this period of time to build 
it. I guess we would like to continue that building and hope that we 
will receive the help of Congress to do that. 

Mr. NELLIS. Dr. Bufe, how much persuading have you had to do in 
order to run counter to the national trend? The national trend, as I 
pointed out much earlier, as the chairman pointed out as well, is 
completely in the other direction. Michigan must be one of the few 
States that has increased its contribution in dollars with respect to 
the drug abuse problem. 

Dr. BUFE. I don't really know how we compare with other States. 
We obviously are unique if the trend has been the other way. 

Mr. NELLIS. Did you do much more than just submit your State 
plans? Did you lobby? How did you effectuate such a result? 

Dr. BUFE. I think that it is the State action. The plan is some­
thing that you use to shoot for and then we work from that through 
a lot of different mechanisms. We work with our legislators, we 
work with our communities, we work with the practitioners. There 
are any number of things we have done to bring highlight to this 
problem area. The State community obviously has picked up on the 
notion that it is a serious contributing factor to the crime problem 
and 'Ye now have their support. 

Mr. NELLIS. It is a high priority item in your State. 
Dr. BUFE. Yes. 
Mr. NELLIS. I wish more States felt that way about it. 
Dr. BUFE. I think I should point out in defense of other States 

that it is very difficult to put your hands on all the pieces that are 
indirectly drug supporting. For example, through LEAA we have 
put in about a $4 million lab program that has contributed to the 
ability of the law enforcement community to identify drugs and you 
can go on and on. Our career criminal program we are starting up 
is going to be targeted on drug offenders. There are any number of 
things I can point to. Our legislative review right now on sentencing 
is going to deal with the inequities in dealing with drug offenders. 

There are any number of things we cannot put a dollar sign on 
easily that go along with the effort that we are able to describe, and 
maybe other States haven't reported it that way. I don't know. 

Mr. NELLIS. Thank' you very much, Dr. Bufe. I appreciated your 
statement as well which I thought was very carefully drawn. 

Dr. BUFE. Thank you very much. It is my pleasure to be here. 
Mr. RODINO. Thank you very much, Dr. Bufe. We appreciate your 

coming here, and we appreciate your testimony which I am sure is 
going to be very useful to the committee coming from a local 
source-from where the action is right now. Knowing that Detroit is 
unfortunately infested with this problem I think the information 
you have presented is going to be very beneficial to the committee. 
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[Dr. Bufe's prepared statement follows:] 

PREPARED STATEMENT m' DR. NOEL C. BUFE, ADMINISTRATOR, 
MICHIGAN OFFICE OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE PROGRAMS 

"1'h" ~~t""',tcu 40,000 lo 50,000 junkic>s on n"tr,'U's !;tr,,(>ls 
shoo~ up stuff ft:om I·:oxico. That's ull"rc nost 0.[ ,the city's 
heroin co:nC'" hom. 'Ihe D<>trolt Police D('p:n'tmi!nt '0< C<:>ntral 
Narcotics S('ctiO[1 d003 its best to curb h"roill lrllffic hm:", 
'raiding c:lrug houses, bustIng st"(eet pushers" occ:astonnlly 
crael:inr: a ring of luon1 suppliers. Dut nuch of Ch<' $ect:ion's 
efforts to stop the ,;etail s,,11$ of heroin in Detroit hns 
heen like hailing Ollt a bathtub ,dth a teaspoon," 
Peter Gavilo.,.ich, Det'toit Free Press, Sunday Ma~a?ino Section, 
January 2, 1977. ----------

Four months after the aboye article appeared, 1140 lIlen of faderal, stata, 

county and local Inw enforcement agencies raided 12 houses and 9 bars, arrested 

25 people and confiscated 6-1/2 pounds of heroin worth abouC $3 million. This 

fo11ollcd an Octob~r 1976 raid in "Ioich 29 Detroit m:ea "ho1"salers "ere arr('stcd 

and 6.4 pounds of heroin worth $3 million "ere confiscated. 

Apprehension of lorge quantity heroin dealers involved in the }!exican 

connection ren"ct a concentration of federal DBA c.ommittaent to the Detroit areu. 

It is alleged that Detroit is one of the major centers for dIstribution a·,d sale 

o[ brown Hexican heroin. It is also believed that n sie,nHicant percent of 

D<'troit's homicides are drug related. 

What are the dimensions of drug use and abuse in Hichigan7 A statewIde 

survey of 11,539 residents, ages 13 and over, was conducted in 1974 by the 

Office of Substance Abuse Services (OSAS). Projectinc from the self-reporting 

vf lid;; sUln"le (which may bi! um]"""latecl), some 26,000 Hichlg,m ciUze",; (.lI7.) 

used cocaine in the previous 4 weeks; 17 ,000 (.27.) used hct;'otn, nnd 5!,O,OOO 

(7.5%) used ma:djuana. There ""re 432 deaths in Hichigllll primnrlly duc to drug 

abuse (excludi.ng alcohol). Nearly half (1,1,7,) or a projected 214,000 of those 

'Who had ll'~cd drugs :in the previous year reported one or more problems as a 

r~su1t of th" Use. OSAS estimated, as a result of its survey, that the social 

cost of drug abuse in }iichig"n in 1974 'I.'S $'.19 million, of "hich $8.6 milllon 

\Jas f"~ health resources, $26.6 million fot' cr JUlin"l justice, $65.6 million in 

pr"uuctlvlty los,,<',;, $/17.5 millton in ell'ug ~l11IS(, proc""", costs nnu $211 mHUon 

in property loss <luc to crime. 

• 

• 
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In October 1976, Detroit SIISA emergency rooms reported 1,388 drue related 

clients episode's, crisis centers report~d another 398, llnd lil~dicnl c>:amincrs 12, 

[or a total of 1,798; the figure for January 1977 ":1S 1,479. 

Ill' wh~l(,vC'r "easu)"e - problems of health, sodnl ndju$tl1lcnt, crtm" or c""t, 

drug abusp is a matter of considerable concern. "Drugs" has been' the· second 

.,(,st oHen (heliind crlme) mentioned co~\Untty prabl!'n! in each of OCJP's five 

tlllnual public opinion surveys. "Drugs" also ranked vcry high as the be1i('.vcd 

calise of crime, yet there is pessimism about I,hat can be done to curb drug abuse, 

only 6% of the 1977 survey respondents mentioned drug control aa a W!y to reduce 

crime (47% mentioned stricter penalties and tougher enforcement). 

II. l..lJ.c Response 

The governmental response to substance abuse h.1s traditionally taken t"o 

rout(,s - law enforcement on the one hand and therapeutic treatment on the other. 

The criminal justice system and LEAA aid have been significant in e>nforcem<>nt 

and suppor~tve as regards treatment • 

A. La,~ Enforc:em~nt 

It is difficul t to estimate the number of narcotics related ofZenses in 

Hi.chigan. Unlike crimes for which evidence cxis ts in the form of dnm.,ges, loss 

or injury, drug law violations are seldom known until the moment an arrest is 

nnde. Occasionally complaints or observations about erratic hehavior will load 

to arrests for possession and use, but, by and large, personal violat"LonG of 

controlled substance acts arc undetected. For instance, in 1976 there were 

25,483 reported narcotics offenses and 27,866 arrests for narcotic !all violations. 

Technically, each of the 351,000 tlichigan citizens estimated to have used illicit 

drug" in 197/, uas committing a crime. 

The trend in arrest patterns for controlled substance violations arc as 

foUol's: there were 20,492 total arrests in 1971, 27,866 in 1976, a 36% increase _. 

OVl!r five years. Hmo/ever, ulthin that total, there 't·ms a 61% increase j,n marijuana 

arrests, a 56% DECREASE in heroin/co~aine arrests, and a startling 11/,% increase. 

in arrests [or "other" drug violations (pills, synthetics, "tc.). RetwtoL'.1971 

and 1976, hOI"ever, arrests rose to a peak in 1974 (29,909). They stabilized 

at a 101<er 27,290 and 27,866 in tHO succeeding years. Arrests of jU\'eniles 

rose 7.9% on th~ bnsia of a 61% inc;rease in mariju:::mn arrests and 62% de.creanc 

ill hC'roin arrests but registct;'cd a 62.5% dccrens"'(' in .3.rrests for abuse of other 

ch~m1.cals. Thus, durIng a period in uhlch (lllblic a<'ceptance of pc.t smoking 
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has 1.ncrcascd and nl1horrencC! of herO:Lll has ris~n, the l1rrer;t trelld for thoSQ 

substnnc(!s is quite tl.c reverse. The 2,S!tO n't,.~stH fot' ~"..lt!.~z. bel·oin. in 

Hlchif;an in 1976 "ccounted for but 1070 of ,,11 n"reoticD In:4 ·nrtests. Add 969 

o.rr(1osts fOl~ ~~ of ht!roin and the total left: heroin arn'Sl!; in J/.% of the total. 

Agn:tn. uecause of the nature. of the ~~y. nan~ot.1cs ofrunse~ become 1,n.mm, 70Z nf 

~"ch Cns~" alOe cleared by arrest, comp"red to 207. f01: all index cri"!es. 

n. 1peal En{or"elnon.~. 

Neariy every jurisdiction of any i'i?e in Hid.!&an has oftieers speclnl1z:i.ng 

in druB 1nl< enforcclilent. SOO1" are participnnts in reBional Narc Squads. Fifteen 

local or regional units have been fundp.d by the Office or Criminal Justice Programs 

(OCJP) "ich LEAA aid. Of the eleven units for ,·,hich federal support has ended. 

all of them have continued the effort in one form 01;" anothel;" - not all at the 

same leve). as afforded by the grant projects. The tot"l of feileral funds put 

these local progrnms amounts to $2,700,000 thus far. There are some notable 

e>:amples of area-Idde cooperation; we funded the Tri-County Hetro Squad around 

Lansing, DRfu~O (Downriver Area Nocotics Organization) south of DetrOit, and the 

Oakland County NET Project. A special Detroit are" unit, to be called CANE, was 

operationallzed instead as the Ad Roc DEA. Task Force and involves experts 

assigned by the State Police and local agencies. The Task Foree has had several 

notable sUcceS'les. 

He are conducting an eve1uatiol1 of· four. local units He are now fundIng. 

The .full results arc not yet available. 1\o,mver, "e have preliminary findings 

from three of the four. They show arrests in 75% of the cases being il1vesti­

gated. of the drugs confiscated in those arrei'ts, tIm-thirds nas marijuana. 

23% heroin, and 12% other (che~icals, pills). Those arrested were 32% dealers, 

32% tlsers nnd 27% street pushers. Only 8% "ere diotributors, j.mport2rs or 

manufacturers. Hhile thesa are incomplete data, they suggest that the problem 

of busting tha drug trade "higher-ups" ramains as difficult "s anticipatad. 

The State has also federally funded a number of organized crime units 

which on occasion uncover evidenee.of drug traffic. Organized crime units. 

hOl;ever, ar" usually found in communities "ith dl;ug squads, altd thus do not 

&enerally purl'ue drug invcstif;atiolls themselves. 

• 
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LEM funds "ere used to support ovar $120,000 for Uro 10an1 drug analysis 

litb". Generally, ho""ver 1 '''' h(1VI! discollrnged tho prol!fl'rntion of local lab!! 

whi.]" hanvily support!n!: (1 netl70rk of state forenstc laboratorien. 

c. . St'!..tel:nforeem'!.!lt 

The Nichigari State Poli'ce' is the .principal stale agency for drug la>7 

enforcement and analysis of confiscatc,!" ·materinls. The Stntc! Police maintains 

'" Narcotics Un; t vith bnses 'in Ddroit nnel I,ansing. Thr.y par~icipate itl cnses 

,,!th the DEA Tas1< Force i.n Detroit. In 1976, thay verC! involved in 1,216 cnses 

and made 2,006 arrests, confiscating $12,353,000 in controlled substances. State 

narcotics officers hnve participated in a large number of cases nlong with federal 

and local officers. The State Police Nar.~otics Unit ,·ras in being before the 

J.EAA program and has, thus, never been a grnnt applicant. 

A State Police operated Turn-In-Pushers (TIP) a>7ard system awarded $397,000 

to informants in 1975. Based on' 3,162 calls, there wer~ 1,067 arrests and 

seIzure of drue~. w~rth $3.5 million on tbe street • 

nrug analYSis work in MiChigan is done mainly by an emergency netc<ork of 

hlShly sophisticat.ed forensic labs run by the State Police >litll Health Depart­

ment participation. This lab· system expansion ''''s made possible by $3,986,000 

in LEAA-OCJP funds. The botanicals and narcotic drug sections of th" labs made 

17,912 identificatIons in 1976, compared to 20,131 in 1974 and 18,028 in 1975. 

III. Treatment 

Nichigan was among the first states to establish a state coordinating agency 

for the treatment of drug abuse problems. The Office of Substance Abuse Services 

(aSAS) vas established "ith LEAA grant ",oney. We provided $226,000 early in 

its existence of which $75,000 ""s for a study of Victimless Crime. That agency 

had a $20 milli.on budGet for FY 1976, ",ore than total aCJP budGet for the same 

pl'riod. Very early in l1i"higa" it >las decided that criminal jus tice funds would 

not be the major source for treatment services. In 1970, we funded a Hayne 

County cducation project. l-1e also helped start fiv" coullty-wide pilot comprehen­

s1"c programs with a total of eight projects. (Gellesee, Inghan, }Iacomb, l-1ashten"" 

and t~ayn"). These projects hud to be cleared ,dth OSAS and their local community 

}Icntal Health Boards before we would approve them. The federal dollars wt> awarded 

totnlcd $2.5 million. In the projects we funded, it was found thal the smaller 

l'roj('cts using full conununity resource" including voiunteers and job r.l.ac('mcnt, 

"'';'lrkcd much bettet: than larger irnpt't"sonnl projects ttsinc just their own rpsout"ces 

nod professional stnff. As other resour.ces became nVililublu, OCJI' ",ithdre" from 
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such activity. pArtly because of our o",n emerging policy not to fund private 

IIgendes directly. OSAS provides nbout $7 million nnnun11y to 25 local ngencieG 

for drug abuG!> trentment and $5 million for alcohol nbuse trealment. 

OCJP "all also instrum,mtal in developing druG treatment for affendc·rs. By 

funding a $111.000 health services study for t1IC" Corrtlctians Depnrtnlen,t, • .,e 

helpad stnrt a massive upgrading of health screen'lng and treatment, including 

dru!; abuse counseling. By screening, it has been determined that one-third 

of th" inmnteG entaring l'riscm had patterns o.f sustained illicit dru8 usc or 

addiction. All correctional facilities have chapters of Alcoholics Anonymous 

and Nnrcotics Anonymous. 

He hnve also awnrded over $4million in LEAA funels for 26 jail rehabilitntion 

programs, seven of "bich are still a~tive. To the best of out knowledge, eve-cy 

one of them has a drug abuse component. lhe jail drug abusa services vary ,delely 

from individual tharapy to'group therapy to education and counseling. ~!uch 

depends on the si?e of the community and availal,le resources. A qUick sClln of 

data indicates that two-thirds of jail inmates arc recommended for either drug 

or alcoh~l treatment and 20% had been using, within 30 clnys prior to bein~ 

jailed, a communIty substance abuse services. Drug related charges rank third 

among charges leading to.jail commitment, behind bUTglary and larceny. 

A. lASe - (Treatment Alternatives to Street Crime) 

A significant recent LEAA activity regarding drug treatment is Detroit's 

lASC project, a federal discretionary grant. TASC is an adjunct to a saries 

of state LEAA funded projects in Wayne County. The first supported the 

RecordeT's Court Drug Program in 1971, led to reimbursing clinics for court 

referred clients in 1972 and later allowed the hiring of 24 probation officers 

specializing in drug counseling and referral. A Screening Board "as added which 

"as to review addlc ts before sentencing and make disposition '[ecommendations in 

3,600 cases since 1972. 'fhe TASC grant allowed the addition of urine sample 

monitOring and ·tracking for probadoners; those requesting release on bo'riel, 

and defendants nppearing for sentencc, requesting divtlrsion, or suspected of 

drug use. According to ThSC elata, recidIvism among dru8 adelicts prior to these 

progrants "as 32%. The rate for those probati,)nad since the programs started 

is In. }'undeel for tuo y,cars ulth $4111,000 anel '$371,000 in federal grants, 

the project is being e"teneled for six months >lith $30,000 each from Detroi.t's 

• 
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rart C allor-a cion and Wayne County, while permanent coullty and osAs support is 

\leinC sought. A reduced pbas£! III appl:l.cation for 'rASC has haen approved. Tha 

contlnu;ltjon at a rate of $120,000 per year ,dll insure that D<O employees in 

Hl!cordor's COllrt will refer clitmts for substance nbuic sf'irvice and that th"C'ce 

employees in the H;jy~C County Substancc· Ah",!c p;ogram "ill track these ·cl:j.e~c". 
lie have also fllnded n wide variety of police, prosecution and court diversion 

projects "hicb share TASC's goal of trentmcnt alternaC:J.ves to adjlldic.tlon of 

drug abuoing off:enders. 

Conclusion: 

I beHeve the material presented here tells a story of effective state 

planning and local programs, using federal aid, to impact the drug problem. 

OCJP has put over $7.3 million into drug investigation and treatment programs. 

lie invested anotl.er $4 million in jail rehab projects with drug abuse component". 

LEAA has pllt another $800,000 into TASC in Detroit • 

If we assess the hanu and loss caused by drugs, the expenditures arc 

worthwhile and should continu/,o Some vie" the drug problem as being as 

insoluble as alcollol use, gambling, or prostitution, and doubt that "I' should 

continue with our admittedly imperfect enforcement efforts. I am persuaded 

tbat illicit drugs are diminishing the quality of life for many and causing 

serions financial loss. 

He will continue funding local projects for narcot:J.cs investigation as 

long as they are within local priorities and meet onr operational guidelines. 

There are still three SMSA's which have not had grants for drug enforcemeu. 

units. But it should be noted that all of the OCJP funded programs have com­

·p1eted their grant funding period and. are continued with local funds. I wIll 

look closely at any future requests to determine if they are more likely. to go 

aftGr street pushers or those in higher echelons; it is .the latter that I am 

most concerned a.bout. I will work more closely wlth OSAS to assure proper 

attent1.on to Dubstance abuse tre.atment in diversion and correctional projects, 

particularly those for juventl<ls. I Hill look for attention to the problems 

of synthetic ch".,1cal drugs, the fa!ltest.grol<in!l part of the drug subcultura. 

He ,"ust also s('el~ to better eduoate people tmmrd l('ss abuse of controlled 

substnnccs - lIhcther alcohol, pot, heroIn. So, whether WI? support cnfoccC"m2.11t, 

trc-atmcnt, or cducntion programs, sharpened by wlli1t evaluation has tnuflht us, J.E/tA 

SlI1'P01·t I·,ill he vlL"l. 
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:1'h15 leads to my most u~gcnt r(.'cornr..clld3.tion. Ii' thIs Cong,rt!ss adopts :J.ts 

currently l'C!.commendcd level of funding, 1978 fund a for 1..EAA purposes 'ill1. be 

257. belaw the 1976 lC!vc1 and :1.0% low"" than 1977. Th"rc "nG been much l:UI.bUng 

to the C'ffC'ct t1'!a~, since crime, has not disappeo ... "'I.rcd, YC s~lould. terminOltc. federal 

cr:imc control assistance. If 50_ \010 should also l'('cognizc. thllt "Ie have not 

c-liminatcd p~v.c:rty, .unemplo.ytn~nt or ac~i~"nts... no'~s that ttI.~an \ore ShOlttd ·stop 

provldi.ng .federal \o7elfare, unemployment ,or traffic: safety assistance? We need 

federal LEAA a.id to support promising conecpts dcmonstrntcd over the past eight 

y""rs. And it must be notc(\ that reported cd", .. did go down in 1976. OUl: State 

Commiosion on Criminal Justice hrts gone on record vith two resolutions urging 

adequate funding for the LEAA programs. In fact, 11 of 19 Michigan Congressmen 

supporte.d the. Holtzman nmendme.nt to -restot:e. proposed cuts... t urge you to 

support fllnding of the 1976 level ($809.6 million) if you really wish to continue 

the gains \>1Cl have ma.de. Drug investigation is. just one of many areas that \11.11 

suffer if the cuts are appl:ov"d. It must also be noted that the Crime Control 

Act of 1976 added substantially more requirements fOl: offices like OCJP. Hare 

and more of our time, money a.nd· effort goes ·to preparing reports and filling 

out qucstionnai'res. Thf.s se-ciously impac.ts Qur pe:rformanc.c. of our basic nU.ssionc 

In trying to disrupt the drug delivery chafn "hich ends in Michigan, 1I\aybe 

we are just. trying to bail out the bathtub with a teaspoon. Yet, there have 

been significant recent successes in the Detroit arEa. Perhaps we ha.ve not 

yet done enough to deter,mine if the enforcement model can wot"k. ,If the DEA 

'}'ask Force idea continues to "'~rk well in ~tiC!h:f.gan, perhaps even more federal 

SUppOl:t for DEA is in order. I assure you, if LEilA supp'ort disappears, it mIl 

be infinitely more difficult for state, COUllty and city cooperative efforts to 

develop in the pal:tll of Hichigan not y"t fully organized for drug enforcement. 

11tank you for this opportunity to share with this important commUtee the 

Mich1.gnn view of how "We. .bn.··e. rosponded, and might better -respond, to the. cr.i:me 

and dru& problems so prevalent here aud across the Nation. 

• 
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EXCCUC1VC ULJ...Lct! 

April -28, 1977 , l~!-- ~ , " . .... 
Gov. William G. Milliken Thurs~ay urged Congress to restore the $200 million cut out 

of the LEM Budget by its Appropriations Conunittee. Noting that this would mean a loss of 

$S 'lillion to Michigan's state and local criminal justice agencies, Milliken said: 

. "It i~_ ~sse.ntial that the. Congress m.ilintain its corrunitment to fighting crime~ State and 

local costs arc increasing steadily and this is no time for Congress to -reduce federal 

assistance. If 

)tolloHing is the text of the message conveyed to Hichigan I s Conaressional delegation: 

For eight years Nichigan has been engaged in a comprehensive upgrading and mod",:nizing 

of our criclnal justice system. Much of the impetus was provided by LEM funds. 

In law enforcement, the list of activIties includes crime prevention programs, special 

investigation units, and a statewide communications Q:ystCIfi. Further, LEAA funds made 

widespread improvements in Court administration possible. Innovations in the field of 

corrnctions include intensive probation, community correctional cente~s, prison de-

centralization and Office of Jail Services. A wide range of juvenile justice and delinquen~: 

pre~ention relol:l!ls have- aJso been started. 

House action is pending which would reduce LEAA appropriations by 28 percent--from 

$704 million requested by the Administration. Such action would severdy muzzl" }:ichigan's 

programs as it would mean .. c.ut of over $5 million. 

Congresswoman Elizabeth Holtzman will introduce an atncndment when the issue comes to 

the 1I0use floor which will restore the appropriations ;'t least to the original figure. 

I urge your full support of the Holtzman amendment as I strong!y fecI that the L"F.AA progra', 

has an important place in }!ichigan's criminal justi,ce efforts. 

If 0 
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STATE OF MICHIGAN 

DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 
"O!of on le( H~X 30Mh. lJ\t:·.INr~ '.~I' !tt'~11 4!s~1;'1 

G[IIAlU H Mill fn. [m,", t.u 

April 13, 1977 

For eigl\t years, "'e have ~een engaged in the most comprehensive upgrading, 
reform and modernization in the history of criminal justice. Huch of th(' 
it:lpetus waS provided by OCJP-LEM grants. In laY'cnforcement:, the list of 
activity runs from crime. prcvention programs to special investigative unics 
to a statewide communications system. In prosecution, we have encouraged 
diversion of selected cases from courts to treatment modes, e\\courage<t 
careEi:r crimina-l priority prosecution. and started th-e Prosecutors Hanage­
ment Inf,)"Cmation System (PRmfl;S). We initiated the State Appellate Defen­
der program. The federal funds made possible widespread improvements in 
court administration. Correctional innovations i l1clude intensive probati.ol1, 
comounity correctional centers, prison decentralization,-and Office of Jail 
Services. A "'ide range of juvenile justice and delinquency prevention 
reforr.;s were begun. These are only a few of the Il'.any programs we help"d 
you plan and implement.-

Congress appears in the mood to begin d.ismantling the LEM mechanism. The 
cognizant Sub-Co~~ittee on Appropriations has.r~c:ornmended a $200 million 
cut (dol."11 28% from Carter I s $704 million proposal). This f01101,'s n 7'7. 
reduction for 1977 and amounts to a 38% two year reduction. 'fhis trend 
.has, and will, seriously cripple our effor.ts to help you moderni?-" anel 
improve the: vitai ;'services you perform. Criticisms of the program, 
relatively mild last yenr (election year), are loud and clear this year. 
The Commission on Criminal Justice Sllltt the attached Rcsohltion to 'Col1r,rel's 
in Jllnl1::try; its F.xecutivc Committee has directtld me to send a copy to you_ 
W" n1,,0 allk your cooperation in conveying a s"nse of the v.~luo of ollr 
prugrarns l(J t.he. COll~rcsH. 

• 

• 
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'rho voice Hhich ilia), eonvlncc Congrt-SH 1!-i your· votero. T n:-;.k ynu In lh i.nk 
about th" l1Ii1ny projl'cts wh!c:h havc bClH'filll'd your r.:on';tilU('IIIH. '1'101' 
('nclosed Annual Itclh)Cl will rl'''Crt.'uh your mClIlnry :\H to O\I'r i.IUP:H~t. l[ YOIl 
IIgl'cc'th:tt thc Cr.illlc CUlltr,,1 /",1 and iL" fllndil1l: IIrt! vul,,,,bl,'. I'll"'"'' 
l"OnV(1Y thi:; to N iGil iP.HIl t S Cungn'HHUlcn unci/or I.II'n;hCrH of t 1 .. : .Jlld it' i .1("/ 
ilnd J\l'propri'ILi'lllS C:OlIIllll.tU.(',j (list" at LHChN!). 

In my I.!ons:i.d(.~r(:!d opinion, only ItJ~rnss roots'! i.nterest:.; ca~l save thit; 
pionecring block grant und plann!.n!; progr;:uo frorn p,radu",l; p'crhttpH in':"lllL, 
extincLion. Anything you cun do to help will bt: "PI'."c:1al"lI. Th" (:o~:lmmi­
cations you mighL gcn~r:ttc ' .... uuld be. useful to m~ 50 pl(oasc sI":nd '!It:: Ct;l,f,!~ .. 

t,CB:Jljv 

Enclosure 

Si.ncerely, 

OfFICE OF CRItH:>:AT. JUSTICr: l'P'OGl.~\:lS 

- .' I .. ' r.;_.~ ... , .. _,.~.~ ... ~ 
Noel C. Bufc 
Auminis lra tor 



tly"cll S(1.IOII, ~hiuf Dofcndur 
Lcgdl Aid & Der"ndcr I\S$oc;"tioil 

of Michi9"" 

Jam-~s L. Sho~k.'; ler 
Prosecuting Attorney"s Association 

of Michigan 

Beth Arnovi ts 
Juv~nilc Ju,tice Coalition 
c/o tlichignt, Counei I on Crim" 

anu Dc I i roGue ncy 

Jim Split 
Michigan Jail Rehabilitation 

Se(vices As~oc(ution 

!1arcna ''{II ie 
T.E.A.N. for Justice 

C~arles Mitchner, Director 
Greater lansing Urban League, Inc. 

Wi Ilia," V. Etchison, Treasurer 
liichigan Association of Probate 

Services 

John R. Plants 
Autor.~bile Club of Michigan 

Jack foster 
Michigan ~hcriff'!:t A5S0ciuf.ion 

Hero Yarr,Llni~hj 
/{i~hi3an League for Hun,an Services 

Ct.a r i es r.ehoe 
Mtchigan Associ~tion of Juvenile 

C~vrt Admini.trator~ 

Carl L~tona. Executive Director of 
Highfield. Inc.' 

'Mic.hiljdrl Fcdcrution of PrivLlll.! 
Chi It! "Iod Fall'; Iy Ag<Hlcics 

ttl~rl~~ L. Lifid~lrom. Prc~idcfll 
H.jchi~.:JfI '\';a~ocj(Jtitm of 

Clliuf5 of Pol icc 

J{,lll W .. fh!Hlnntl, Pru~itlcnt 
PrO~(·c.ul in!) Altl.1rul.!y!t A~s()cilll ion 

of HicldgM 
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O~vid SltJrrs, I·.c~idclll 

Juvcfli lc Ju'!>t ie\." I\-;s-o~i\'lhm 

Milrlys Schutje:r. President 
llichigilO A~5ocialion ror 

Educational Options 

\011 II iii", Szaf~,.czyl<. Presiden!. 
l1i ch i gan CO" Ii l in" of IlUllilWilY 

Servicu5 

lIonor11b·le Fred J. [lurch."" 
Pres id"nl 
tti ch i gnn Judge!" As~tlC i at i 01) 

J~ck Putriolr(.hu 
Hieh;!)"n f1unicip"r L".19l1e 

A, Burry fkGu; rc 
Hichig"n Association of Counties 

Robert R. Robinsoo 
Hichlg,!n To<mships hssocliltioo 

Michael Frank 
State Bar of Michigan 

Donald S,.itzer .. Di)"cctor 
Newaygo Coun t"t YouU, Sl!r.ltices. 

Bureau 

Druce F. 110.",1' 
City t1"niIgur 
Hi di i gun Mun i c i pOll le"~JlJC 

Benj amiri Schraut!f 
Michi!!iln Association of CnuntiC's 

Michigan RPU Co lPU Directors 

Anne. Nolan - Ra.gion I 
frank Kruzk" - Regit"" 7. 
C. !Juke lIynek - ""g i on 3 
Deth ~/olilor - Rcgloo 4 
fUHcnc tlclld\"in - Region 5 
Willi"", W,,1.1 - Region 6 
Robort Thomc - R<:!lion 7 
Murvin 7.\"'icr~ - Rl!yi e)l} 8 
R.,I ph £:~kuri - R"9i on 9 
Suc ZUlHll'GhUIl - Hcniun 10 
G""rgc C"rdllcr - 1I"910n 11 
Hi chil" I U"lc·cu,. - It"!l I un I Z 
p,ntl Ooucette - r""'9io1\ 13 
L<!Innd So""'r~ - Re'fio" 14 
III fred HOllt!l,>I",ry : I.I'U 21/22 
1\. J. Rh"Ilo, - ll'tl 13 
Itt)h\~rl tlY(lvi cit - U'U ;-/1 
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Still,· c;.' 1/;."". ", 
COIl,rIIl.:..i .... " II" Cr,!;.·· .. ' .!U~~,·.t 

l.t: .... ,.: C " f. f'.J,; !.I J 

L.i?n~II'tl r.~!:.h'.I til ·:f~tr3 

J~nuary 2~, 1977 

STATEI1WT DIRECTED TO TilE COl/GRESS OF THE I.lNITED STATES 
FRO~\ 

HICHIGAIl COHtHSSION atl CRII-IINAL JUSTICE 

This Commission, at its January ]I, regular meeting, authorized Its 
Chai rman to -;onvey to the Congress and the new Administration its 
cont inuing concern about charges that the lEAI\ progrml1 has been a 
faIlure and should be terminated. It concerns us that, after fuJI 
revle"1 and extension by Congress of the Crime Control Act-in 1976, 
critics continue to dog the program. Referring to specific concerns, 
Michigan has not squandered LEAA funds on pol ice arsenals, has not ig­
nored community crime prevention and h~s not short changed judicial 
funding or Juvenile projects. 

Community crime prevention has received an average of 10% of available 
action funds, rising fron 32 to 20% over the years of the program. 
The adjudication area, which accounted for 12% of total direct state 
level criminal justice appropriations In 1977, received 16% of avail­
able 1976 federal ald. Equipm"nt has constituted only 18% of grants 
aI.arded, and of the $25.5 million for equipment since 1969, $15.6 mil­
lion, or 61%, "las for vitally needed communications systems under a 
comprehensive state communications plan. Juvenile ;:-roject grants, m'.ln­
dated by Congress to be at least 19.15% of action grants (exclusjve of 
the Juvenile Justice and Delin~uency Prevention Act special grant fund) 
accounted for 25.7Z of our Fiscal 1976 al.ards. 

~thi Ie reported Inde.>< crime has not declined steadily through the years 
of the LEAA aid program, specific target crimes have been- reduced in 
certain areas and strong credit has been given tClCnJr grant projects. 
In fact, overall crime in Michigan appears to have been IOI.l!r In 1976 
than 1975 (the first reduction since 1973). -

~fe note that permanent solutions have not been found to inflation, un­
employment, or urban decay. Yet, most agree that efforts to contain all 
of these problems must continue unabated. Therefore, rather than dwell 

-on the fact that crime h~s not disappeared, l'ia urge undiminished, and 
perhaps sharpened and focused, attention to efforts well unden.ay. 

Fln~lIy, we urge consideration of accomplishments in im"rovlng Justice 
al1d increasing efficiency as weI I as in reducing crime. \~hi Ie LEAA aid 
accounts for ~ut 1,% of criminal justice spending in America, it has been 
the catalyst for the most dramatic modernization and sophistication of 
crimin,,1 justice In all our history. \Ie conclude that continued building 
Is the only responsible cours!> for this important and valuable inter­
governmental program. 

Signed 

Noe I C. Du Fe, Cha i rman 
as authorized by the Con~ission 
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State of M,chig;ln 
Commission on Crimina. Justice 

Lowis Cass Building 
Lansing, M,chigan 48913 

Commission Action: 577b-1 

INCREASE lEAA 'FUNDIlIG 

Adopted: !,/21I/o 

That the Commissior ad"pt a resolutiol'l supporting the continuation 
of LEAA and. increasing the funding level. 

TO THE CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES: 

The Kichigan Commission on Criminal Justice at It's meeting on 
Hay 21, 1976, unanimously voted to cali to the attention of 
Congress a great disservice to the nation's war on crime per­
petrated by the Associated Press and a group called the Center 
for rlational Security Studies. 

On May 10, 1976, a sto.-y >Ias carried over the AP wire alleging 
that the "Center" had issued a "Report" highly critical of LEI.A 
and urging Its abolition by not extending the Crime Control Act 

• of 1973. 

'It ;'8S determinad [hat no printed "Report" ViaS ever available 
for review or rebuttal. Yet the story >las glv,m top coverage 
nationwide. He ask Congress to consic;fer car·efullY both· the 
source and .content of the alleged "Repo'h". 

\.Ie vigorously dissent from the conclusion, ascribed to this "Report" 
as >Ie 11 as the H ITRE Report done for LEAA. . The LEAA progr~m is not 
a failure. Great percentages of avaiiable funds have not been --­
devoted to police equipment. The High Crime Impact Program >las not 
a failure Just because crime did not decline in the affected citIeS. 
OnlY simplistic minds believe that crime can be automatically re­
duced by federal "Id ,.,hich Is but one-tl.,enth,th of all criminal 
justice spending. Further, there Is nO assurance that criminal 
justice systems alone can reduce crime in the face of powerful 
social and eco.,omlc trends to the contrary. 

Given these qualifications, we believe that mllch progress has been 
made in Nichigan under the aegis of LEAA assistance. Processes have 
improved, comprehensive plDnnlng has been improved, and promising 
crime reduction project identified in the areas of crime prevention 
progr~ms, special Investigative units, court speed-up, intensive 

. prob~tion and parole efforts, and a career criminal focus. \~e could 
not condone the premature and abrupt ending of these innovations ~y 
allol-ling the Crime Control Act to expire. 

• 

• 
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Commission Action: 5/76-1 
Adopted: 5/21/76 
Page 2 

It is the Unanimolls feel ing of this Commission that Congress be 
urged to extend'the LEAA authorIzation and funding be authorized 
Md appropriated at the level of 1975 ($905 mi II ion) or higher. 
\Ie feel >Ie have made great strides since 1969 and we \'Iant to 
carry to fruition our plans and goals for a modern and more 
equitable criminal justice system In a safer s,oci"ty • 



Octroi t $195,758 
TASC ~20, 000/350.000/30.000 
Ingham County 104,719 
Macom~ 28,01,2 
113shtena',,/ County Methodone 64,850 
\iay"" County 201.263/1,200,000/300,000 
DetloCo 200,48,7/11'9,572-

IIlF"oRllATIOH AlIO EDUCATIOIl $151,900 

Grand Rapids Reg. Ilare School 7,587 
Highland Park Comm. Drug A. Ed. 21,.655 
Oakland County 17.556 
Saginm-, Narc Info. 2.000 
~:"ync 100.000 

DRUG LABS $120,000 

Berrien Counw Drug Ident. Lab 29,lOO/12,684 
Cral-fford 1,1.370/,36,8,38 

76 

NARC' UNITS $2,616,000 

Berr I en County Drug Enforcement Un I t 78,273/ 
32,240/15.256 

Cass County Orug Enf. Un It 67 .306/~0.227 
DetroIt - Narc lntell 101.913 
East Lansing 42.515/15,292 
Kalam.7.oo County 90,820/49.040/46,644 
DOI'1nr IVer Narc 157.212/119.677/34,1,41, 
MUskegon 49.738/28,763 
Pont lac 29.617/1,523 
Saglna,-, Co. Netro Narc 127,719/119,207 
~/ayne County 135,?61o!149.517/122.589 
Lapeer 77,189/44,654/69.351 
Jac1<son Cl ty 141,8641138,035/1'5.598 
Oakland 32,876/29,028 
Tuscola 122.345/142.196 
Ilacomb County 91,820/65.906/31,575 

• 

• 
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DRUG OFFEtlSE ARRESTS. I1f CH I GAN 1970-76 

% t 
Chango Chang" 

1970 1971 1972 1973 1974 1975 1976 75-6 71-6 

TOiAL MRESTS 11.791, 20,492 22..563 28.274 29,.909 27.Z90 27.866. .+2.1 '+36.0 

Nad)u.n. 6.273 9.687 11.290 16.785 18.5G3 16,523 15.617 (-5.S) +61.2 

Hero i n/Cce. in" 2.924 6.857 7.097 6.870 7.119 5.620 3.809 -~67 .8 (-55.5) 

Other 2.597 3.948 4.176 1,.619 1,.227 5.147 8. /,40 +64.0 +113.8 

Juveni les TOTAL 1.815 3.134 4.009 5.087 5.024 3.7~5 3.383 (-10.9) + 7.9 

~larlJu.na 862 1.591 2.117 3.345 3.570 2.8(1!) 2.557 (-8.9) +60·7 

Hero I n/Coe. I ne 462 528 746 746 577 517 330 (-63.8) (-62.5 

Other 491 1.015 1.146 996 877 /1]0 496 +5.5 (-/18. ~ 

.Adults TOTAL 13.77/, 17.358 18.554 23.187 24.885 23.495 2/,.058 +2.4 +38. 

Marijuana 5.411 8.096 9.173 13./,40 14.987 13.710 12.763 (-6.9) +57. 

Hero I n/Coea I ne 7.873 6.329 6.351 6.124 6.5';1 5.103 3.472 (-32.0) (-5it.-: , 

Other 2.106 2.933 3.030 3.623 3.350 4.677 7.823 '+67.3 +166.7 

• 
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Mr. RODINO. Thank you very much. and the committee hearing is 
adjourned. 

[Whereupon, at 12:35 p.m., the committee adjourned.] 

o 
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